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P R O C E E D I N G S 

ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE HARRY BANZHOFF: • We a r e oh, 

the record. * " \ r " ; '.. 
, * - ? r * • ^ •• . 

MR. GRAF: I c a l l Matthew S. Sieber. :. 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: Would *this/Wi'tne'ss and other witnesses 

that w i l l be t e s t i f y i n g today raise your r i g h t hands. 

'Whereupon, •Ad 
MATTHEW S. SIEBER 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: You may be seated. 

. DIRECT'.EXAMINATION 

BV MR. GRAF: 

Q Give us your name and home address. 

A Matthew. S. Sieber, 115 North Main Street, M i f f l i n t o w n . 

Q Have you had caused to be prepared your p a r t i a l 

testimony i n written' form together with certain appendices 

thereto? 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: Excuse me one minute. There's a fan 

going on here and i t ' s very d i f f i c u l t to hear. The problem 

i s a fan here. 

.Anyway would you keep your voice up? 

BY MR. GRAF: 

Q Have you caused to be prepared in' w r i t t e n form your 

p a r t i a l testimony together with some appendices thereto? 

A Yes. 
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MR. GRAF: I request t h a t the document marked " P a r t i a l 

Testimony of Matthew S. Sieber" be,marked f o r i d e n t i f i c a t i o n 

Las E x h i b i t A T I . 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: Granted'; * 

•ri 

(Whereupon,', the document .tfas/"' i ^ ' ' 
marked" as Applicant' s "Exhibit No 
1 f o r i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . ) 

*- i „ ' '•' ' i.' -" ' ^ [ 

MR. GRAF: I would s t a t e t h a t ' I .'have mailed copies of 

E x h i b i t 1 t o opposing counsel, and I have put one up on your 

desk, and I've given two t o the co u r t r e p o r t e r . 

BY MR. GRAF:. 

Q Are there any c o r r e c t i o n s which you desir e t o make t o 

your p a r t i a l , testimony?' 

A None. 

MR. GRAF: I tender the witness f o r cross-examination. 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: Let's go o f f the record. 

(•Discussion o f f the record.) 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: On the record. 

MR. WALTER: Your Honor, one housekeeping matter i s there 

was an amendment f i l e d i n t h i s case e a r l y on. d e a l i n g w i t h 

C l e a r f i e l d and other -- several counties t h a t are not 

r e f l e c t e d i n the d i r e c t testimony. 

MR. ZETTLEMOYER: Your l e t t e r dated October 16, 1990. 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: Off the record. 

(Discussion o f f the record.) 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: Back on the record. 
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BY MR. GRAF: 

Q Mr. Sieber,, do you agree to- ah amendment reading that 
K ' j , •' • 

^ ^ f . / 

the application would have added t b r i - t •"provided"that no r i g h t 

power or p r i v i l e g e - i s granted to perform transportation to 

- * , i - - ̂  .» ̂  V .•' , • 
points i n the County of Clearfdeld"?-' Is :that-' correct? 

A That's correct. 

Q And yoii adopt t h a t amehdmerit'?^ 

A Yes, I do. . 

MR. GRAF: With that correction, we are ready to proceed. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. WALTER: 

Q Mr.- Sieber, would you turn to page 2 of your statement,, 

the description of equipment and the incorporated Appendix 

B? Your Appendix B i s i n somewhat d i f f e r e n t form from the 

equipment l i s t that was attached to the temporary authority 

application. Does i t cover the exact, same equipment? There 

has been no change i n your equipment since the f i l i n g of the. 

temporary authority? 

A I- believe I added a couple of pieces of equipment,! a 

couple of t r a i l e r s . I think i t was two ''88 -Trailmobiles, 

•and I believe i t might be that Great Dane van t r a i l e r to be 

:102A. I think we're t a l k i n g about 102A, 103A and 104A. 

. Q Those would be addition's to what was f i l e d previously? ' 

A Right. 

Q And that's b a s i c a l l y then.the addition of .new equipment 

C O M M O N W E A L T H REPORTI N G ' C O M PAN Y ( 7 1 7 ) 7 6 1 - 7 1 5 0 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

.7 

8 

9 

IO-

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

to the.equipment that you're operating? 

A Right. 
r J 

Q Could I ask you to explain a'gain'with-regard to 

Appendix B, the l a s t column?*'?;-There i s a designation of either 

"TT" or "TL." Just so tfie' record'.-is c'l^ar,. explain.'what' those 

two i n i t i a l s mean. 

A Truck-tractor and t r u c k - t r a i l e r ^ ' o f t r a i l e r . 

Q Of the t r a i l e r s , i s there any d i f f e r e n t i a t i o n i n type 

pf equipment between the various t r a i l e r s ? 

A Yes. I t would be length and — i02A i s a van t r a i l e r . 

As fa r as the t r a c t o r s , the only difference would be a couple 

pf.them .are conv'entionals and the'rest are cab-overs.. And 

i t would be a difference i n , you know, 45 or 48 foot. A 

couple of the 48s are aluminum, and I think three of them 

are s t e e l . 

Q You have said that 102A was a van t r a i l e r . And the 

rest then are flatbeds? 

A Right. 

Q And they are, f o r want of a better description, the 

normal, regular flatbed t r a i l e r s ? 

A Right.. 

Q ' Can you t e l l me, Mr. Sieber, f i r s t with regard-to the 

t r a c t o r s , whether you i n your name-own a l l of the tra c t o r s 

l i s t e d here? 

A Yes, I do. 
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Q And they are not leased f rom anyone, .currently? 

A No; no, they aren't. . . , 

Q Are any of the tractors sub'j'eet yto ̂a security i n t e r e s t 

because, fo r instance, there?is a bank loan*.from when you 

purchased them? ' "'; 

A Yes. 

^ • ' * • i 

Q Can you t e l l me which of those would be' covered by such 

an interest? 

A I would believe i t to be 400, 137, 142, 436, 433;

/ 419; 

I believe that's i t . 

Q And s i m i l a r l y are any of the t r a i l e r s covered by a . 

security interest? 

A Yes, a l l of the t r a i l e r s are. 

Q And yoia own a l l of the t r a i l e r s ? 

A Yes, I do. 

Q Do you currently operate by u t i l i z i n g someone .else's 

t r a i l e r s , either be i t a shipper or another equipment owner? 

A Occasionally i f I p u l l a load f o r Treen I would use 

one of t h e i r t r a i l e r s . 

Q With regard to your location i n Mif f l i n t o w n , are these-

tr a c t o r s and.trailers t y p i c a l l y kept at that location? 

A Well, ho.. I park the equipment over behind Mifflintown 

Auto Parts. I f I had to r suppose I could get a l l the 

equipment i n behind my garage, but i t ' s sort of inconvenient 

to* take i t a l l over there. But I have an agreement with Sam 
C O M M O N W E A L T H REPORTING COMPANY (717) 7 6 1 - 7 1 5 0 
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K'int and I purchase; my fuel, o f f of him,, and there's a nice 

l o t provided there with easy access. " *> 

Q Is t h i s terminal used f orJ; any other purpose1 'besides 

your trucking business? ,>•••+> v 

A Yeah , I do minor car 'repair > there. ^ <; ; M.
 N'' '̂'-

Q And you do inspections f o r other people^ I . assuine? 

A Yes, I do. " * 

Q Could you turn, Mr. Sieber, to your .insurance c e r t i f i c a t e , 

which I think i s Appendix C. Do you have other p o l i c i e s other 

than with either Progressive or Lincoln General- that are 

shown on t h i s c e r t i f i c a t e ? 

A. Not that I'm aware of, no. 

Q And where i t describes the vehicles' we're t a l k i n g about 

a Great Dane t r a i l e r . That's the van t r a i l e r , I think,, that 

you identified-on your equipment l i s t ; i s i t not? • 

A Yes. 

Q Do you know what, i f "any, insurance covers any of your 

other tractors or flatbeds since they're not l i s t e d here? 

A Well, the cargo on the. p a l l e t s i s mainly that's 

$10,000, so I would -- i t should be here. What I have i s 

$10,000 worth of coverage on p a l l e t s , and when I haul f o r 

Dayton Parts that requires $75,000 per load.' So — 

Q I think you misunderstood my question, so I ' l l .try again 

There are two vehicles,, one t r a c t o r and one t r a i l e r , .shown 

on t h i s Appendix C. „ 
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9 • 

A Right. 

•Q Your equipment l i s t . coversynine t r a c t o r s and fourteen 

trai l e r s , ' , but they are not l i s t e d jori .this' Appendix c. Do 

you know what insurance cdvers '; those other ̂ vehicles? 
i * •-'•̂  , - .. ,• ..; • • ' 

A I t would be the same" company', ;but there should jbe* 

another policy attached there for that and there i s n ' t . 

.̂ • •»,.-'• i 
Q Now, the Great Dane t r a i l e r t f t i t i s l i s t e d here, I take 

i t , i s not a t r a i l e r that you would use for. the transportation 

of the pa l l e t s that are i n question generally? 

A I could, but I don't normally use i t for that. 

MR. WALTER: I wonder i f I could ask. Your Honor, that 

the record be supplemented by evidence of insurance that 

relates to the other tractors and, of course, the; flatbed 

t r a i l e r s which are pr i m a r i l y the issue here. 

MR. GRAF: Sure; we w i l l do that. 

BY MR. WALTER: 

Q Mr,. Sieber, you have also attached to your statement 

a l i s t of various people; I think i t ' s - Appendix E. Are a l l 

of these folks your employees, or i s there some other 

arrangement where they j u s t drive f o r you? How i s that 

actually done? 

A You are r e f e r r i n g to my employees that --

Q Appendix E, yes. 

A Okay, w e l l , a l l of those people drive f o r me, and James 

Kint, he helps i n the garage and does inspections and helps 
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me service the equipment, and whenever there.'s an occasional 

need for him to take an extra load, when^everybody else i s 

r'-*'' •• . '2 
out that's what he does. ' V 

Q And on a general basis I'm hot asking you to give 
" •',y*,•'"•' -, * "'ii "'v 

me. an exact number -- how, a're these 'people paid?; ' 1 " \ .'• ? 

A They are paid on a percent of what the load 'pays me. 
r- - _ * •>• .. ... i . *. 

Q And do you. deduct withholding'taxe's, for instance, 

fo r these folks? 

A Yes, I do. ' 

Q And do you pay"workers' compensation? 

A Yes, I do. 

Q How i s the -- i f i t i s . r e f l e c t e d i n your income state­

ment, how i s the workers' compensation and the withholding 

taxes -̂ I see payroll'taxes; I stand corrected. Is the 

workers' compensation payments refle c t e d i n that income 

statement, which I think i s the l a s t page? 

A That I don't know. 

Q You're not sure i f i t is?-

A No, I'm not sur.el 

Q But you are reasonably certain that i n fact i t i s paid, 

that you pay i t ? 

A Oh, d e f i n i t e l y . 

Q Most people know th a t , unfortunately. 

A Yeah, I'd be i n big trouble i f I didn't. 

Q There are some statements, Mr. Sieber, i n your statement 
C O M M O N W E A L T H REPORTING COMPANY (717) 7 6 1 - 7 1 5 0 
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concerning p r i o r moves both i n i n t e r s t a t e and i n t r a s t a t e • 

•commerce that were before you acquired authority.. Let's 

concentrate j u s t on the Pennsylvania .intrastate,,"^if you w i l l . 

When did you f i r s t begin to provide i n t r a s t a t e service f o r 

any of the shippers that yoii h'avê  .'indicated j w i l l 1 ' support, t h i s 

application? 

A I don't know a specific 'dat'e.; * 

Q Even a year i s f i n e ; 

A Well, i t would be 1990. 

Q . And what -- did you provide under lease or otherwise 

any i n t r a s t a t e ' t r u c k i n g service, that i s i n t r a s t a t e w i t h i n 

Pennsylvania, p r i o r t o 1990 for anyone? 

A No, I did not. 

Q And were you i n the•trucking business generally before 

1990?. 

A Yes. 

Q And what kind of service was being performed? 

A I was with lease to C.D. Zimmerman i n Mifflintown and 

Milton 'Transportation i n Milton, PA. . -

Q And; how did you come then to get i n t o the business 

of serving these p a r t i c u l a r types of shippers that we're 

discussing t h i s morning? 

A Are you r e f e r r i n g to^ pallets? 

Q Yes, s i r . 

Q . I was approached by J i l l Becker;, she' wanted to know 
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i f I'would haul her pa l l e t s f o r her. She was d i s s a t i s f i e d 

with the people that were hauling- for her, and I .figured i f 

'/ '''' ' 

she was going to look f o r somebody else' anyway* that I figured 

I could take care of her needsr, and I did ,so. I mean I got 
the equipment and started hauling f f or th'er. j • - , . v-.V' -

Q How long have you been i n the trucking business, either 

i n t e r or intrastate? L" - "-'̂  •' 1 v 

A I t would be May of '82, I believe. 

Q Approximately eight years? 

A Right. 

Q And i n that period o f time you were aware, were' you 

not, of a variety of requirements that are .imposed upon the 

trucking industry f o r permits and those sorts of things? 

A No, I was not. I never was involved i n that. The 

companies I was leased with always took care of a l l the 

permits and everything. 

Q You i n any event had the appropriate permits, as f a r 

as you know, for those operations? 

A Yes, I did. 

Q Did you think at the time that there was some difference 

between movements that were wi t h i n Pennsylvania and movements 

that went outside of Pennsylvania; were you aware of that 

d i s t i n c t i o n ? 

A Not"-- no, I was not at that point. 

Q Your statement indicates that you are presently working 
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, under a lease to Jay Fulkroad and Suns", Inc;. 

A Correct. - *•. 

Q Do you know what the scope o'f./their^ Pennsylvania' 

i n t r a s t a t e authority is? • v." 

-(•' ' '•' . 
A A l l I understand i s that 'i't'.s .just '̂ pa life t's. - i'm sure 

they cover from the counties that I would be hauling from. 

I think i t ' s M i f f l i n , Juniata and V don't *'khow about Perry. 

Q Do you have an idea of what t h e i r docket number might 

be? . 

A I don't know i t from memory. They .had given me a sign 

to put on one of my trucks. 

Q And that sign has the A-number and the six d i g i t s or 

so a f t e r it?. 

A Yes. 

Q How does t h i s arrangement work; do you have a lease 

for each vehicle, or .a lease that covers a l l of the vehicles? 

What kind of documentation i s involved? 

A I had o r i g i n a l l y a lease f o r two vehicles, which were 

an '87 International and a '77 In t e r n a t i o n a l , which i s a l l 

t h a t we wrote at that time. 

Q And have you added additional t r a c t o r s to the operation since then under lease to .Fulkroad? A No. Q Do you b i l l the shipper, or does Fulkroad b i l l the shipper for these operations? 
C O M M O N W E A L T H REPORTING COMPANY (717) 7 6 1 - 7 1 5 0 
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A I b i l l the shipper. 

Q And how do you compute what-the rate might be f o r a 

X • 
p a r t i c u l a r movement? *. '*J , > , 

A I t ' s done by mileagev '$1.̂ 90 per loaded^ mile. 

Q Do you know where that! $iy90 j'per' loadedv mile' figure 

comes from? 

A That's j u s t a" general figure .that "everybody':that hauls 

p a l l e t s has, and i t ' s what I base mine on, and I mean 

basically when I get paid for a load the people that I haul 

for already even have the mileage for that p a r t i c u l a r load, 

and they j u s t pay me. 

. Q Do you produce the b i l l of lading- f o r any one for 

.each one of these movements? 

A • No, I don't. 

Q Does the shipper produce the b i l l of lading? 

A Yes. •. 

Q And do you know whether i t carries your'name or Jay 

Fulkroad and Sons on the b i l l of lading, i t s e l f ? 

A No, i.t does not. 

Q Which? You've got one or the other there; which shows 

up? 

A Neither on the b i l l of lading. , 

Q I f I were to look at one of those forms how can I t e l l 

who i s providing the transportation service f o r that 

p a r t i c u l a r movement? 
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I 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

I I 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

15 

A That I can't answer. 

Q Tf the Commission grants the^authority that you've 
- r .'J 

applied f o r here a f t e r t h i s hearing., ,do.you expect that the 

rates that you w i l l charge Jfbr,a similar moyement from a point 

. ' •-'7 :,.vs • 
i n M i f f l i n County t o somewhere 'else. I n Pennsylvania 'to, Be. the same as i s currently being b i l l e d f o r the shipment? 

A Yes. 

Q Your statement indicates back at page 5 that approval 

of t h i s application w i l l eliminate the d e f i c i t s i t u a t i o n which 

you currently experience. How do you intend to do that? 

A . Well, I wouldn't say i t would t o t a l l y eliminate i t , 

but i t . would greatly help i t . 

Q Yes, s i r , but how? I mean what i s going to be the 

difference as fa r as you're concerned should t h i s authority 

be granted? 

A I would have additional income fo r those loads that 

were hauled w i t h i n Pennsylvania. I mean these shippers have 

a need for that service also. -

Q Don't t e s t i f y as to what the shippers need-.. I want-

you to t e s t i f y as to your operations please. 

Is there a revenue sharing arrangement currently between 

you and Jay Fulkroad and Sons fo r the movements that you are 

moving i n Pennsylvania? 

A Actually we have made no real arrangement f o r that yet. 

Q Your i n t e r s t a t e c e r t i f i c a t e indicates -- and, t h i s i s 
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not unusual -- that you are subject to a safety audit as a 

f i r s t - t i m e c a r r i e r . Has that --/have you contacted the 

Department of Transportation, the^^ederal,Highway Administra­

t i o n , to obtain that audit' yet? 

A No, I have not. \ .-, (?i • - i . h 1. 

• '" 1 : 'A; y 

Q And to your knowledge, that,, audit has not been 

scheduled? 

A No, i t has not. 

Q Your balance sheet contains reference to both notes 

payable and long-term debt. Of those two items, how much 

of i t relates to the purchase of either tractors or t r a i l e r s ? 

A That I'm not r e a l l y aware of. I can't r e a l l y answer 

that . 

Q Do you have any real estate or mortgage - loans that would 

be refl e c t e d there? 

A No, other than my garage-. 

Q There i s a mortgage on the garage currently? 

A Not a mortgage, no. 

Q As. a re s u l t of some of the p r i o r service, p r i o r to the 

leasing operation with Jay Fulkroad and Sons,, did the Public 

U t i l i t y Commission issue you a road check or a c i t a t i o n or 

has any complaint proceeding been in s t i t u t e d ? 

A Yes, there was a complaint, and the one truck was' 

stopped and checked out. I don't know the outcome of th a t , 

but i t was investigated, yes. 
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Q Do you know of the.approximate date of that? 

A I suppose i t would have been' late-^in June or- early July, 

somewhere i n there. 

Q Of 1990.? 

A Right. 

Q And i s that prior- to or af t e r the. time .that,.your 
•' - i « » 

statement t a l k s about i t being brought to your attention by 

one of the protestants that you needed the authority? 

. A That I don't r e c a l l . 

Q Which protestant are you r e f e r r i n g to there i n your 

statement? 

A Do you mean that said that' I needed the authority? 

Q Correct. 

A Well, the only statement that .was made to me was by 

Carol Ramsey. She said that: you know you need r i g h t s pr 

authority to handle t h i s . And she said: you had better be 

prepared. At. that point I started to look i n t o i t , but i t 

took quite a while to f i n d out what was necessary to handle 

i t , and as a re s u l t i t took time to get the procedure 

started for me to apply f o r my authority and everything, and 

I contacted Chris Graf here and we got everything underway. 

Q What procedure did you go through; who did you t a l k 

to when you were t r y i n g to determine whether you needed the 

authority or not? 

A I j u s t started asking d i f f e r e n t people. Number one 
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was Dan Musiak at Zimmerman''s; he's a dispatcher for 

Zimmerman's, and he made me aware" of what a l l I needed and 

Q That's CD. Zimmerman-;* j u s t to be clear? 

'' , • j i i •• v •., " t v 

A Rl-ghfc-- fN.. >^ •••^J V v 
Q Can you give me. an approximate time frame for that, 

..v • s ' r i 

f o r when that occurred? Again what mbntli;' I Son''t"want the 

specific day. 

A I would say sometime i n the beginning of July. 

Q Of 1990? 

A Right. 

MR. WALTER: I believe that's a l l I have, Your Honor. 

Thank you, Mr. Sieber. 
CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. ZETTLEMOYER 

Q Good morning, Mr.. Sieber. I j u s t want to follow up 

on a'.couple of things. 

On the average how many units do you have on the road 

daily? Can you t e l l me that please? 

A Eight f u l l - t i m e . I have one spare o u t f i t , one spare 

t r a c t o r . 

Q You keep a spare i n case on of the other ones breaks 

down; i s that correct? 

A Correct. 

Q What i s your present volume of i n t e r s t a t e business? 
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Can you give us some idea of what that i s , how many loads 

a week? * * -

A Do you-mean from state to state?, , :* 

Q Right; i n t e r s t a t e ; *" ; v 

"'; ^ '• •• > '•• " A - < J ' - j v . /t 

A Well, with Zimmerman's; —^o r ; are' you talking, with' ̂ he 

lease with Zimmerman's or with' 

Q Are you leased to Zimmerman's? 

A Yes, I am. T have f i v e o u t f i t s leased to them. 

Q Five of the units on your equipment l i s t are leased 

to Zimmerman's? 

A Right.. 

Q And how many of the units again are leased to Fulkroad? 

A Two. 

Q Two of the units are leased to Fulkroad? 

A Right. 

Q And how are those units used, the ones that are leased 

to Fulkroad? 

A They would p u l l the loads w i t h i n Pennsylvania.. 

Q What are those loads? 

A I n t r a s t a t e loads. 

Q Int r a s t a t e or interstate? Within Pennsylvania or — 

A Within Pennsylvania." 

Q Two of the units are used wi t h i n Pennsylvania?' 

A Right. 
Q And what do you haul" with those units? 
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A Pallets.' 

Q Pallets. And what do - you .h'alul for; Zimmerman.?' 
u, . " * » '• 

r'>~' , ' J • ' \ ', * t' 

A Steel and bri c k , whatever, his, authority-covers and what-

ever load he's dispatched.^" / " >' -
Q' Okay, going back to niy, question 'about >the {volume'^of 

your i n t e r s t a t e business, can you t e l l me how much that is? 
• \}> ' ; ;ry X' ' \ '••.!* , K \A . > K '• * . 

A I would say roughly a load a day, sometimes two loads 

a day. . , 

Q And with the units- that are leased to Fulkroad --' • 

excuse me; l e t ' s back up a second. You also have authority 

from the ICC to haul wood products, I believe,- i n i n t e r s t a t e 

commerce; i s that correct? 

A Correct. 

Q I f you look at your Exhibit A I think that w i l l 

c l a r i f y i t for us. Are you presently using'that''authority? 

A Yes, I am. 

Q • And you have how many units do you use for that? 

A Four. 

Q Four units for that? 

A Uh-huh. 

Q Do you have any idea how and to what extent your 

i n t e r s t a t e service might be affected by the grant of 

authority by t h i s Commission to operate i n i n t e r s t a t e 

commerce -- i n t r a s t a t e commerce; excuse me. • 

A I don't see as where i t would be affected i n any way 
C O M M O N W E A L T H REPORTING COMPANY ( 7 1 7 ) 7 6 1 - 7 1 5 0 
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r e a l l y . Basically r i g h t now, I-'m j u s t hauling extra loads, 

with the exception of Ridge View 'Pallets. I haul :daily for 

them and Dayton Parts i n Harrisbura; PA> wriich i s metal 

products; no parts and diff'erent things. But I have enough 

equipment that could, handle' ^th'eVintrastate., -.if that;!vs, what 

you're r e f e r r i n g t o . 
c - • - . : i ̂  --<.-,-'-•--

u- " - • • t 
' . S' ^ f • * V f '' * . 

Q Well, l e t ' s go to your equipment l i s t for a minute. ;: 

that's attached to the testimony here today. You i d e n t i f y 

on there a number of t r a i l e r s . 'Can you t e l l me the length 

of those t r a i l e r s please? Mr. Walter got at that generally, 

but can you go through that l i s t and . t e l l me what the length 

of them i s generally? 

A Okay, 104A would be 48 foot; 103A would be 48; 102A . 

would be 48 — excuse me; 102A i s a 4-5-foot van t r a i l e r . 

101A i s a 45-foot f l a t ; 100A i s a 45-foot f l a t . The rest 

are 45-foot -- or excuse .me, 40 -- 10_0A i s 48; 101A i s 48; 

103A and .104A are 48. The rest are 45-foot f l a t s . 

Q. And which t r a i l e r s do you use to haul pallets? 

A 100 --

Q You may have said t h i s , but excuse me and j u s t repeat 

the answer i f you did. 

A Okay, i t would be 100A, 101A, 103A,. 104A and -- excuse 

me; 119A i s also a 48-foot f l a t , and I use that for p a l l e t s . 

Q Thank you very much. 

• Let's concentrate on your -- answer a few questions f o r 
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me i n connection with your arrangements with Fulkroad. You 

were advised that you needed authority to operate /in i n t r a -

" '** , • i r-'' state commerce; is that correct-? * • ;. -.' J 

A Right. ' ' ' ' 

Q Sometime during — sometime,.in -.1990?,.* /; .- - + ;-f 

A' Correct. 
• i • i . L - ' i 

Q Would that have been perhaps -in May of 1990; do you 

know? 

A Not no; i t was. towards the end of June or the 

beginning of July. 

0 Okay. And you said you contacted a numbef of people, 

including the dispatcher for C.D. Zimmerman, and then- I 

believe you ended up contacting Mr. Graf. 

A Correct. 

Q How did you get i n touch with Fulkroad? 

A Chris suggested that Fulkroad had authority and maybe 

I could arrange some kind of an agreement with them, and I 

checked in t o i t , and I talked with Jerry Fulkroad, which I've 

known him fo r a few years, and we ju s t came up with an' 

agreement. 

Q Do you have a lease with Fulkroad? 

A I do. I don't' have i t with me. 

Q Is that lease currently i n effect? . . ' . 

A Yes. 

MR. ZETTLEMOYER: I wonder i f we could have the record 
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supplemented to add' a copy of that lease. 

Do you object to that, Mr. Graf? * 

MR. GRAF: I don't see that i t ' s'vpafticula-rly pertinent. 

He says he's got i t and candidly admitted i t . I don'/t^have 
>- / }. „ f ; . • * V », ' ' ' . 

i t or I 'd give i t to you. A ^ • ' .-" • ; 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: Off the record. - ' • 
•* . 

(Discussion off. the record.) 

' 5 ' * 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: We've had an o f f the record discussion 

concerning a request, and Mr... Graf, has' indicated that he w i l l 

provide a copy of the lease. 

BY MR. ZETTLEMOYER: 

Q You lease f i v e of your units to C.D. Zimmerman. Do 

you ever use those to haul pallets? 

A No, I'm not l e g a l l y allowed t o . 

Q Those aire leased s t r i c t l y to Zimmerman, and do you haul 

steel with those? Is that correct? 

A Correct. 

Q You have a l i s t of drivers attached to your prepared 

statement; I believe that's Appendix E. How many of those 

have you hired recently, say wi t h i n the l a s t few months? 

A Within the l a s t — what are you r e f e r r i n g to? Two? 

Q Within the l a s t two or three months. 

A Possibly w e l l , Terry Waite and Timothy Wai'te w i t h i n 

the l a s t two to three months. That's a i l that I know of. 

Q Do you handle the hiring? 
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A Yes, I do. 

Q Have any drivers l e f t you wi t h i n the l a s t two to three 

months? 

fellow A Other than well,-•''excuse me; I had/a' part-time fe 
•• .• - i . rf v 

that I had hired,, which i s William Stratford.,; Her's -nbt^ 

l i s t e d — yes, he i s ; William St r a t f o r d . He,.was hired' w i t h i n 

' . r . T1' • 
the l a s t two to three months, and - I no longer use him. ' Since 

I hired Terry Waite he's f u l l - t i m e f o r me, so I no longer, 

had a need for William S t r a t f o r d , and I'm going to exclude 

him. 

Q I n your prepared statement,- Mr. Sieber, you indicated 

that the"granting of t h i s authority w i l l help erase the 

d e f i c i t i n your f i n a n c i a l s i t u a t i o n . Have, you made any 

projections about that? I'm s t i l l a l i t t l e unsure as to how 

you reached that conclusion. 

A Any additional load that I can acquire would increase 

my income, which would help. 

Q Do you have any idea how many additional loads you might 

have per week or per month? 

A No, I do not. 

MR.' ZETTLEMOYER: I think that's a l l I have. Your Honor. 

MR. GRAF: I have no red i r e c t . 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: The witness i s excused. 

(Witness excused.) 

MR. GRAF: I . would o f f e r i n t o evidence Exhibit 1. 
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MR. ZETTLEMOYER: Fine. 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: I t ' s admitted. 

(.Whereupon, ..the/document 'marked 
as Applicant's Exhibit No. 1 
was received i n evidence.) 

1 i .s - .J 

MR. GRAF: I c a l l MrsBecker.. 

Whereupon, 

JILL A. BECKER 
i, 

having been' duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. GRAF: 

Q Would you give us your name please? 

A J i l l A. Becker. 

Q And where do you reside? 

A I reside at R.D. i . Box 273-B, Thompsontown. 

Q And by what, company are you employed? 

A I'm employed by.Rockland Ridge Farms, Incorporated, 

doing business as Ridge View Pallets. 

Q What i s i t s address? 

A R.D. 1, Box 670, Mifflintown. -

Q' And what i s your .capacity with that company; what do 

you do for them? 

A My father i s the president of the company, arid I am-

the secretary, i essentia l l y run the company, being that, 

he i s not there to oversee, or anything. 

Q Are you f a m i l i a r with the transportation requirements 
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of your company? 

A Yes, I am the one who handles a l l ^ t h e trucking.. 

Q What i s the nature of Ridge, View'Pallets^, ̂ business? 

A We are a manufacturer of pa l l e t s and- skids. 

Q And' do you ship both beyond Pennsylvania and'within 

. Pennsylvania? ,. « 

A Yes, we do. 

Q And do- you now use Sieber Trucking f o r i n t e r s t a t e work? 

A Yes, we do. 

Q Do you use them wi t h i n Pennsylvania? 

A Yes, we do, under the lease of Jay Fulkroad and Sons. 

Q Do- you have with you a l i s t of destination points i n 

Pennsylvania to which you have shipped p a l l e t s i n the past? 

A Yes, I do.. 

Q Would you please name those points? 

A Yes. Bethlehem, Brockway, Boyertown --

Q Go a l i t t l e slower so that they can copy them down. 

A Okay. 

Q You named Brockway. 

A Boyertown, Berwick, Aston, Allentown, Danville, 

Hazleton, New Castle 

Q Go slower please. 

A Lebanon, Lansdown, Lewisburg, Hamburg -- I go there 

three times a year at least; Lampeter i s once a month. 

Laureldale, Harrisburg I go there three times; a month. 

C O M M O N W E A L T H REPORTING COMPANY ( 7 1 7 ) 7 6 1 - 7 1 5 0 



27 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

Mountain Top, New Oxford, M o r r i s v i l l e , Trexlertown f i v e 

times a year, Stowe, P i t t s t o n , P h i l a d e l p h i a a t l e a s t once 

a month. 

Q Slow down. 

A I'm so r r y . 

Q I got l o s t at Trexlertown,. / • ' << \ •; • 

A Trexlertown, Stowe, P i t t s t o n , P h i l l y a t l e a s t once 

a month,. Quakertown, Reading, West Poi n t , W h i t e h a l l , 

W r i g h t s v i l l e once a month, York at l e a s t two times — once 

very two, months, .and Columbia. I Vm also .working on new 

accounts as my own broker t r y i n g , t o get more l o c a l business. 

Q And do you have any customers l i n e d up? 

A Yes, I do. i took a count, on how many times I went 

t o Pennsylvania l a s t , month and how many times I ' d be going 

t h i s month. We trucked e i g h t times i n the l a s t month t o PA. 

MR. WALTER: Which month i s that? ' 

THE WITNESS: January. 

MR. WALTER: January; thank you. 

THE WITNESS: I'm booked out t o the 12th r i g h t now, and 

I have four loads scheduled. However, I don't know how many 

other ones w i l l come up f o r next month. And t h a t ' s out of 

nine loads I have four loads going t o PA. 

BY MR.•GRAF: 

Q You mentioned t h a t you use Sieber under the lease with' 

Jay Fulkroad. 
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A Yes. 

Q Who else have you used to Pennsylvania points i n the 
' ;" i ; i • , • ..? •' ' •* 

past? . •'"•> ' *- ^ . - •> 
• J 

A In the past for the f i r s t .-two. years "of business. up. until. 

'•• ' ' \ J! ' ' i' f v' • " 
June 2nd of 1990 I was using "Ramsey* Trucking; 

Q Who was that? 1 ¥ 

7 , 

A Ramsey Trucking. And sometimes I'd use Eddie Mayes 

and Garrison and anybody else that could pick up a. Ipad i f 

Ramsey couldn't haul i t for me, generally. 

.Q How was the service that you received from those other 

companies? 

A I haven't dealt that much with Mayes and the other ones; 

I've only dealt'with them maybe once or twice a year when 

Ramsey couldn't take the load. I was d i s s a t i s f i e d with 

Ramsey Trucking. I f we,had a load and they couldn't take 

i t they'd c a l l my broker .directly and move the load f o r me. 

And i n the competitive business of p a l l e t making your load 

has to be there promptly on time. There was -one instance 

where the load was supposed to go down to G.A.F. Building 

Products i r i Baltimore, and 'the load was scheduled f o r 4-27 

of 1990. I called Carol at Ramsey Trucking on the day before 

that, on the 26th, to confirm i f i t was.all r i g h t to leave 

her.e by 10:0.0 instead of the night before. Carol said i t 

was okay, and then come the next morning whenever she was 

supposed to come she called me. at 8:00 and said: no, the 
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trucker couldn't; we couldn't f i n d any drivers to go down., 

there because i t was rush hour. ' Their .drivers didn't want 

to go down i n rush hour. Well>•-that' s ̂ ndt my''problem;, my 

load has to be there. So'they, declined .to' take, the load 

\ : ; •• • V" .A' / - • ^ 
that same day. And I called around to several trucking""firms 

I think I called about 20. I was" oh 1the phone'for two hours. 

I f i n a l l y found one. They came i n at 1:00 and took the load 

down. The load was there r i g h t at 3:00, and the driver.had 

a l o t of problems with i t . Therefore, the load was rejected 

and we l o s t about $4,000 r i g h t there,, plus the p a l l e t s are. 

s t i l l s e t t i n g back at the ;shop right-now and- I have no place-

to go with them. Once you get a load that was rejected, no 

matter what the reason i s , you can't get r i d of them. 

Q Do you think you need the service of Sieber Trucking? 

A Yes, very .definitely. 

Q And why i s that? 

A Matt has the aluminum t r a i l e r s , which not many other 

truckers, i f any that I know of, have the aluminum t r a i l e r s . 

And I can put on more heavy-weight, p a l l e t s > more so than I 

could on Ramsey's. I have one load, f o r instance, that goes 

to Lampeter, Pennsylvania, and I could put on 1,160 p a l l e t s 

— 1,160 skids, whereas with Ramsey's light-weight t r a i l e r s 

I could — I'm sorry; with Sieber's light-weight t r a i l e r s 

I can put 1,260 on. I t makes my price, my f r e i g h t price per 

p a l l e t cheaper; therefore, I'm more competitive i n the p a l l e t 
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market. 

Q And would you use the service i f .'this application, were 

approved? • " 
..n • - i,. 
/ ' .i 

A Most d e f i n i t e l y . f: . . 

. ?; • v. > '(••" ^ -
Q And about how often"-would ydiTuse i t ? ' - • 

A I use him about i n t r a s t a t e 1 or-'interstate?' 

Q I n t r a , w i t h i n Pennsylvania. 

A I n t r a , probably once a week, at least. I t depends how 

much more I ' l l get through my brokering on my own. 

Q And do you use them i n i n t e r s t a t e commerce "too? 

A. Yes, I do. I use -- i n t r a and i n t e r s t a t e I .use-Matt 

about f i v e tp seven loads a week. 

Q How has the service been? 

A Excellent. 

Q Is that what you're looking f o r i n Pennsylvania? 

A That's what I'm looking f o r , yes. His. drivers come 

out and they strap down the trucks. Whenever I was with 

Ramsey's the drivers would s i t i n the truck or else s i t i n 

the break room. They wou-ldn't help. . • 

Q What difference does that make to- you? 

A I t cuts down, on my overtime. I f I have to have my men 

out there strapping down the truck w e l l , f i r s t of a l l , 

whenever Ramsey's did come I usually got the l a s t truck i n . 

That would be there at 3:30 or, 4:00. Then my. men would have 

to — o u r - q u i t t i n g time i s at 3:30, and my men-would have 
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to stay and strap down the; truck and help load the truck. 

Therefore, I . paid them overtime., Right"'now I have two t r a i l e i 
'' -•' • • *" if . 

a l l o t t e d t o me, so w h i l e one i s ' out o n ' t l i e t r o a d ; I -have one 

s e t t i n g there a t the dock; and'we can take., i t r i g h t jOff^ the 
•; / / v"" r \ } ' w ,- ' • ' 

n a i l i n g machine r i g h t onto the t r a i l e r , and i t ' s " a l l set 

ready to go, and then i f Rick comes and' it 1''s hot done and 

loaded yet Rick w i l l stay and help. That's my driver through 

Matt. He w i l l stay and help me load the truck. 

MR. GRAF: Cross-examine. 
CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. WALTER: 

Q Ms. Becker, Mifflintown i s i n Juniata County; i s that 

correct? 

A That's correct. 

Q I n l i s t i n g the various 1 destination points you . 

occasionally gave us the frequency and sometimes you did not. 

On the points that you did not, i s that because those were 

j u s t occasional points and not repeat points. 

A Those are ones that I do through a broker. I don't 

know when I ' l l be. getting those loads again, or whatever. 

Instead of getting those loads I might be getting somewhere 

else to Pennsylvania. J deal through a broker mainly, and 

he gives me whatever loads, he sees f i t . I f Matt doesn't 

have the authority to get i n t o Pennsylvania then I can't haul 

them i n t o Pennsylvania. I'm losing a l o t of loads by that. 
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Q The broker you are r e f e r r i n g to i s not a transportation 

broker; he's someone who brokers ;the^pallets? .-' 

A That's correct. .* ' ' v v 

Q And your function -- I say "your;",. I mean,- Ridge-"View. 
; \ » - - j- ^ 

Pallets; you manufacture, construct or put together, or 

whatever, the pallets? ''/<'> • /• --• ̂  "j'J „ ^ 

A That's r i g h t . 

0 As you may or may not know, I represent .Robert Hack, 

who also i s a c a r r i e r holding authority. Your d i r e c t 

testimony did not indicate that you have u t i l i z e d his 

services. 

A I've called Robert Hack once for t h i s G.A.F. load 

.going to Baltimore, "and he could not help me because he was 

f u l l up. 

Q Have you ever called him for. an i n t r a s t a t e load, w i t h i n 

Pennsylvania? 

A I never thought i t would come to. t h i s ; I never r e a l l y 

kept dates or anything. I don't r e c a l l . I've been, i n the 

business now for three years. I know I. c a l l e d him on two 

occasions and he "could not haul either one. 

Q Was either one of those occasions an i n t r a s t a t e load? 

A Like I said, I don't remember which loads I called him 

f o r . 

Q Is Mr. Sieber providing a l l of your i n t r a s t a t e 

transportation r i g h t now? 
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A Yes, he i s . 

Q And that i s on the lease arrangement with Mr. Fulkroad, 
'f ' ~ . t'S 

Jay Fulkroad and Sons? .\ 

A Uh-huh. I -do have excuse me;do-have rsma-ll , •*-

t r a i l e r l o a d s , ^S-foots., that Matt does not handle. I have 

another trucker who does take ttiaty , 

Q And how are they moved then? Are they your t r a i l e r s 

that move then? 

A No, i t ' s another p a l l e t shop who runs small trucks. 

But that i s l i k e I might have one every two or three months. 

I t ' s not that s i g n i f i c a n t . 

Q And whether or not Mr. Sieber gets this, authority 

r e a l l y i s n ' t going to make much difference as far as. that 

small t r a i l e r l o a d t r a f f i c goes? 

A Not the small ones, but then again that's not what I'm 

dealing with mainly. My business i s geared to more the 48-

fpot t r a i l e r s . , • 

Q Up u n t i l the time that you became involved with Mr. 

Sieber did you receive any service from Jay Fulkroad and Sons? 

A No -- w e l l , we buy things from them. 

Q But no trucking? 

A No. 

Q No transportation type services? 

A No. I was through Ramsey Trucking at the time. 

Q And do you know where the"rate that ypu are currently 
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charged by Mr. Sieber comes from? ' 
j ' " \ - * • 

A That came from l e t ' s .'see;' o r i g i n a l l y i t was $1.80 ' 
•• . ̂  - ' - * - .-A'~1 

' •. * • * + • 

whenever Matt and I started up, and-'that* was 'set back --

I think i t was the end -of ,* l a s t of '89, whenever. .Hack and 

Ramsey and a l l the truckdrivefs around' got together arid^'set 

the rates. And then whenever the .price of<gas' increased I 

guess they a l l got together again and set the rate. Of 

course the price of f u e l went up so they brought' i t up a dime 

I'm not involved with that. A l l I know is. what the current 

rate i s . 

Q Do you understand that c a r r i e r s who are regulated by 

t h i s Commission as common- car r i e r s must f i l e what i s 

called t a r i f f s , which i s essentially t h e i r rate structure?. 

A I have no idea of anything about the trucking end of 

i t . I'm not involved with t h a t ; that's my trucker. Whoever 

I lease my truck from, that's his problem, not mine. A l l 

I cafe about i s my p a l l e t s are delivered and I get good 

service, and that's i t . 

Q That's f a i r enough. But you haven't reviewed or even 

seen a f i l e d t a r i f f by any of these carriers? 

A (Witness shaking head,. ) 

Q Is that correct? 

A Yes.. , 

Q The reason I did that i s she has to have an oral 

response, and'I wasn't sure she saw you shaking your head. 
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Am I correct from your d i r e c t testimony that currently' 

» .Mi 
as to any i n t r a s t a t e .-loads that you may^'have. Mr. Sieber i s 

moving them- for you? 

A Yes, he i s . 

allowed t o . 

And I ' understand through Fulkroad'. he1 i s 

Q i f Mr. Sieber acquires the'4iuth'or-ity''''from!!this 

Commission what do you expect to be. different•from the service 

that you now currently get? 

A I f Matt doesn't receive the service he can't haul 

inside of PA. Therefore, I ' l l be having a more d i f f i c u l t 

time with other truckers who I might have to go through. 

They do not have the aluminum t r a i l e r beds so I cannot put 

as many pa l l e t s on because they weigh out faster. Matt, 

charges from my dock, whereas most p a l l e t people -- most of 

the' truckers charge from Mifflintown on i n t o t h e i r 

destinations,. I figure that to be about -- l e t ' s see how 

much money I was saving by doing that. Whenever I was .with 

Ramsey, r i g h t , they would charge me from Mifflintown to the 

destination, and that was a difference of about eight niiles. 

Q I don't mean to i n t e r r u p t you, but i s not Mr. Sieber 

doing that now? 

,A No. No. He's going to my dock. We're actually --

Q No, that's what I'm saying. Mr. Sieber.is doing what 

you want him to do currently, r i g h t now, at a rate that yOu 

have agreed upon? 
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A Yes. And i f he doesn't get the PUC I can't use him 

inside PA. > ̂  ' 

•Q What makes you believe that' you' caii"'t use-him i f you 
v ? 

can currently use him legally? ^ •. ̂  
: ' / r: y / 

A I don^t understand. 

Q Well, he's providing .service to youj. 

A Right. 

Q And you've already said that you understand that "that's 

appropriate, that that's l e g a l , and I haven't heard anybody 

argue with you yet. 

A Uh-huh. 

Q I f we assume that's correct, what, from your standpoint, 

w i l l be d i f f e r e n t should he acquire t h i s authority, i f he's-

doing. i t now? 

A What happens i f I get three loads going i n t o PA on the 

same day; he only has two trucks leased out to Fulkroad r i g h t 

now, and- then I'm stuck with the t h i r d load. 

Q You're saying,he doesn't have s u f f i c i e n t equipment to 

serve you? 

A No. No. I f he has his PUC license then I wouldn't 

have to worry about i t because a l l of his trucks would be 

ready to .run i n PA. 

Q You believe then that i t ' s the existence of non­

existence, of a standing lease that w i l l determine how Mr. 

Sieber uses his equipment w i t h i n Pennsylvania? 
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A I don't understand what you're asking me. 

Q You're concerned about the two trucks-.that, are leased 

now. 

A Yes. •-; , V-. 'V1: • ; 

Q Are you aware of any reason why, i f you have a need 

for i t , Mr. Sieber could not lease, an a'ddational .vehicle to 

Fulkroad to provide service for you? " 

A Not that I'm aware of. I don't know what Matt's 

situation, i s . 

Q So i f he has the equipment he could lease i t to 

Fulkroad and he could provide the additional service that 

you might encounter? 

A Yes. However, that's not very convenient for him. I'd 

rather deal d i r e c t l y through Matt than have to. go through 

Fulkroad. 

, Q Do you c a l l Fulkroad currently to dispatch these loads? 

A No. 

Q You do c a l l Mr.. Sieber now? 

A I c a l l Mr. Sieber, yes. 

Q You t e s t i f i e d that there was a load to Baltimore that 

was rejected. Was that because of the timing of the delivery, 

or was there something inherent i n the -load, i t s e l f ? 

A Really down i n Baltimore we aren't- sure what went on. 

We heard several d i f f e r e n t s t o r i e s . Whenever I i n i t i a l l y •. 

called them -- you have to understand what the customer i s 
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l i k e once you get a load down there and i t ' s late and they're 

ready to go home. They are very agitated.- ,They.'don't want 

to unload these p a l l e t s . I don't know what went on i n 

Baltimore.- I heard a complaint -about' the driver who I ' did 

get. I also heard a complaint about the n a i l i n g . However, 

when- the p a l l e t s were brought up .'again the :broker, jcame over 

two of my brokers came over and said there was nothing' 

wrong with them at a l l . But I did hear a complaint about 

the truckdriyer, whereas I feel., and so does; the broker, that 

i f the p a l l e t s would have gotten i n there on time at- 10:00 

whenever they were supposed to leave, or whatever, there would 

not be a problem with them, because the customer 'would not 

have been agitated, and usually i f you get a, customer 

agitated he i s going to n i t p i c k through everything. 

Q You also talked i n your d i r e c t testimony, toward the 

end of i t , i n reference to your driver through Matt, and I 

assume that's a driver --

A Yes. 

Q — of Mr. Sieber'-s, the man who i s being referred to 

there. Do more than one of Mr. Sieber's drivers' provide 

service to you? 

A No. Only when I have two loads going on the same day, 

and sometimes I can put one i n i n the morning and he can come 

back and take the other one i n the afternoon. I have one 

dri v e r ; I l i k e i t better that way. 
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Q He is. the regular fellow who provides the service to 
*> 

you when you contact Mr. Sieber?-: ' '» 

A Yes. 
*• I1* 

Q -Does Ridge: View Pallets have any -^transportation 7V2 
i f," •' ' '.' ' •»' ' , H' ( ̂ 

equipment of i t s own? 

A No. 

Q Have .you ever had any transportation 'equipment? 

A No.. I don't want to get i n t o that end of i t . The 

pallet-making i s enough. * 

MR. WALTER: That's a l l I have, Your Honor. . 

CROSS-EXAMINATION' 

BY MR. ZETTLEMOYER: 

Q Ms. Becker, j u s t a couple questions about t h i s t r i p 

to Baltimore. You're not -- that was an in t e r s t a t e move; 

i s that not correct? 

A 'That was i n t e r s t a t e . 

Q That was going from Pennsylvania outside; i t was 

going outside of Pennsylvania? 

A That was r i g h t , but I'm j u s t saying that was one of 

the reasons why I broke o f f with Ramsey and hired Matt, was 

because of that. That was the breaking' point at that time.. 

Q Were there any other reasons? 

A Oh, my, yes. The fact that Carol, whenever I called 

.up Mrs. Ramsey and wanted to schedule a load, i f she was f u l l 

that day she would c a l l d i r e c t l y to my brokers. Truckers 
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are not supposed to t a l k to the -brokers. 

Q ' A l l r i g h t , the brokers you^re'' t a l k i n g about/.are who? 

A. My p a l l e t brokers. The truckers are'not'supposed to 

t a l k to the brokers, especially/ not to •moye'-.-a -load'.•? ̂lvt'.;wc would --- • 
be s e t t i n g on my dock taking up space i f they"would do that, ** • • 
and I 'd be cramped for space. ' '̂  . : $ V \ ;V; 

. w / % •.1 c ' i. / i -' V 

Q You are t e l l i n g us-that i f she couldn't haul a load 

she would c a l l your p a l l e t broker? 

A Yes, she would. 

Q Why would she do that? • • 

A Just to push i t back so that she could f i t — have the 

load the next day, i f she would have an opening the following 

day. 

Q How do you know this? 

A. 'Huh? ' 

•Q- How do you know this? 

A The brokers t o l d me. And also whenever the p a l l e t s 

weren't outgoing I'd c a l l the broker, and ask why, and he'd • 

say: w e l l , Ramsey called me and t o l d me she- wanted to push 

i t back. 

Q Did you have any trouble with Ramsey's del i v e r i n g your 

loads w i t h i n Pennsylvania? , 

A Not that I can r e c a l l . 

Q Thank you. ' ' 

A However -- can I add something? 
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JUDGE BANZHOFF': P r o c e e d . 

/ . 
THE WITNESS: Okay, I made a ,t 'lot of mistakes whenever 

I was- i n the p a l l e t business but I f e e l g etting r i d of 

Ramsey's and h i r i n g Matt .wasn't orie^of i'them-.- , 'I ,'have'.really 
'.' • , / ., -'••*'-' ' *- '• *«'; v ," . 

1 •• ** -'-̂  • Vo " - .. ' v.-
thought that Matt's service"was excellent. . He saves me time. 

He saved me mileage f r e i g h t . He'saves i mean t h i s i s the 

best choice I've ever made. 

BY MR. ZETTLEMOYER': 

Q You had a contract with Ramsey'.s; i s that correct? 

A That's correct. 

Q You did have a contract with Ramsey's; okay. With 

regard to your dealings with Mr. Sieber, you prepared the 

b i l l s of lading; i s that correct? 

A That's correct.. 

Q And do you indicate.on the b i l l of lading who the 

trucking company is? 

A No. I only indicate what i s on the delivery ticket'; 

that's what you're t a l k i n g about, right? 

Q Yes. 

A I s the broker's name; my name doesn't even appear on 

the delivery t i c k e t . I t ' s the broker's name and the customer' 

name, and that's i t . 

Q Who do you pay? 

A Who do I pay for the trucking?-

Q Mr. Sieber's — 
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A Mr. Sieber . 

Q You' pay Mr. Sieber d i r e c t l y ? ^ ̂  ' ̂  •-. -̂

A Yes, ,1 do. 

MR. ZETTLEMOYER: : I don't have.ainy f uf ther 1 'questions. 

MR. GRAF: I have no- r e d i r e c t . 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: The witness is; excuse'd. . i ' • t 

(Witness excused.) 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: We'll go o f f the record now. 

(Discussion o f f the record.)-

JUDGE BANZHOFF: On the record. Let's take.a b r i e f recess 

(Recess.) 

JUDGE BANZHOFF- On the record. 

Whereupon, 

ROBERT SHEAFFER' 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as. f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. GRAF: 

Q W i l l you give us your"- name please? 

A Robert Sheaffer.. 

Q where do you reside? 

A M i l l e r s t o w n . 

Q And what company are you connected with? 

A Treen Box and P a l l e t . 

Q And what's i t s address? 

A RD 1, Box 262, M i f f l i n t o w n , PA. 
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Q Do you have a home o f f i c e somewhere.else? 

A In Bensalem. 
' •• v y Cf* 

Q And what i s your function,with the company? 

, ": ... • - . • • «*. 
A Plant manager. *' i • - •' ̂  7 v •. • •'. • 

Q And as such, do you have anything to do with 

transportation? >''^>:; . ; k ' • t - : 

A, I take care of a l l of the transportation at: our 

f a c i l i t y . 

Q • What i s the business of your company? 

A We manufacture p a l l e t s . 

Q And you ship them from the address you gave i n M i f f l i n ­

town? 

A That's r i g h t . 

Q What county i s Mifflintown in? 

A Juniata County. 

Q Do you ship both beyond Pennsylvania and w i t h i n 

Pennsylvania? 

A Yes, we do. 

Q And have you used Sieber Trucking beyond Pennsylvania? 

A Yes. 

Q Do you have a l i s t of points at which you have 

customers in.Pennsylvania with you? 
• A Yes, I do'. Q W i l l you read those names slowly? A I have 112 of them. 
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JUDGE BANZHOFF: Let's, go o f f the ;record f o r a moment'. 

Discussion o f f the record.)'.''' "'; .'• 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: On the record. 

Just name some of them, f ; 

THE WITNESS: Allentown, B e l f o n t e , B r i s t o l , Carnegie, 

C o n n e l s v i l l e , Conshohocken, .Downlngtown^ -Fairless*••Hills , 

Greensburg, Harrisburg, Lancaster, L i t i t z , Logan's Ferry, 

Mechanicsburg, New Cumberland, P h i l a d e l p h i a , P i t t s b u r g h , 

Punxsatawney, Tyrone, West Chester, Wilkes-Barre and York.. 

BY MR. GRAF: 

Q Those are r e p r e s e n t a t i v e points? 

A That's r i g h t . 

Q HOW many loads do, you handle dur i n g any given p e r i o d 

of time t o Pennsylvania points? 

A Probably 12 t o 15 loads a week, which we ship about 

22 t o 25 loads a week. 

Q And how are you-handling .that t r a f f i c how? 

A Right now Hack Trucking i s t a k i n g most o f ' i t . 

Occasionally i f he can't haul anything then I c a l l Matt 

Sieber. 

Q Do you know how Matt's handling ,i't? 

A Well, he j u s t goes through Fulkroad. 

Q With a lease? 

. A With a lease, r i g h t . 

Q And i s Hack Trucking going t o continue t o handle the 
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bulk of your t r a f f i c ? 

. A Yes, he i s . 

Q Do .you think you need the services of Matt Sieber? 

.4 ' i - ' ' 
' i l v . / v . 

\1 A I sure do. 

Q For what purpose? 

A Well, i t looks to me l i k e Hack'.-maybe,, call's for Perry 

f i r s t and Dan Weaver second, and whatever he's got l e f t for 

me,. On several occasions -- I can't t e l l you how many; I've 

got i t marked down at home -- he didn't have no trucks, .and 
i 

that's when I called Matt Sieber. 

Q How frequently does t h i s happen? 

A Not very much. I don't know i f i t would be twice a • 

month on the average or not. 

Q When i t does happen i s i t important f o r you to have 

Sieber Trucking available? 

A Yes, i t i s . . 

Q Why? 

A I've got those loads ordered and they've got to be there 

on a.certain date. 

Q Do they specify dates when they want the t r a f f i c 

delivered? 

A Yes, they do. * 

Q What happens i f you don't get the -- i f they don't get 

them by that date? 

A They're not very happy. Occasionally we have to run 
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two loads or deliver them at night^or something to get them 

i h there. ' ' .'. 

Q Have they ever cancelled ..any orders on you? 
\: 

A Not when he said he was going.^to take them,-'he-'never 

did. The only one he ever cancelled was a New York load. 

He f l a t l y refused to haul a New York load-If or me," and so did 

Carol Ramsey, which Sieber hauls every week. 

Q You know he has the ICC authority? 

A Yes, I do. 

Q How has his service been? 

A Very good. 

Q Is that the type of service you want to back- up Hack? 

A I sure would l i k e t o , yes. 

Q And would you use the service i f i t t h i s application ' 

were approved? 

A Yes, I would. 

Q Is there enough volume there that. Hack wouldn't lose 

anything? . 

A Oh, yes, there's plenty. 

Q Who else have you used besides Hack? 

A Just Matt Sieber. 

Q You mentioned Ramsey. Have they hauled to Pennsylvania? 

A They never hauled anything for me. 

Q They haven't? 

A Not f o r me. They've hauled f o r Treen but not for me. 
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I only ever called them on one occasion .and they .refused 

the load, so I j u s t never bothered w i t h therir a f t e r ' that. 

Q I see,. 

MR. GRAF: Cross-examinaVion •A 1 •J .V ^ " 

• BY MR. WALTER: 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

••>>';- '"-v ".̂  

Q Mr. Sheaffer, I may have heard something wrong you ju s t 

said, but i f so maybe the record can .be corrected. You said 

that Ramsey hauls- for Treen But not fo r you. I thought you 

were here t e s t i f y i n g on behalf of Treen. 

A That's r i g h t ; you did hear that r i g h t . We are our own 

brokers, and we s e l l about 60 loads of p a l l e t s a week, and 

other p a l l e t shops make p a l l e t s for Treen and-.other trucking 

companies take care of i t . I only take care of the-Mifflintown 

.plant, 

Q -For Treen? 

A For Treen. 

Q For Treen. Do you have any -- how do I say this? .Do 

you have any relationship with, f o r instance. Perry Pallet? 

A Part owner. 

Q And i s Donald Sheaffer then on t h i s l i s t perhaps your 

brother? 

A That's r i g h t . ' 

Q Do yOu request or control the transportation for.Perry 

Pallet as well? 
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A No. My brother takes care of that. 
\' * -

Q Of the various points that"you, listed., out'bf' the 112 
^..•vW.v'/".- ,•' ^ 

of so that are on your l i s t , those I take i t .are the points 

qb to the most' often? - ' . > that are. repeat points, t h a t you 

A That'.s r i g h t . . 

Q Within that l i s t are there^ any that you are'concentratin]g 

on currently i n the past, say, six months or so? 

A Oh, yes,. New Cumberland, Philadelphia almost every day. 

Q And the other points; we'll s t a r t with Allentown, f o r 

instance.. Is that one you are currently serving on a repeat 

basis? 

A Yeah, three to four times a week.- There i s no 

standard procedure; two or three or four times a month. I t ' s 

hard to say. 

Q And without going through the whole l i s t , i t would be 

a similar type of arrangement for each one of .those points 

that you read o f f your l i s t . 

A Some of them you might only go to once a year or 

twice a year, and then other ones every week. 

Q Does Treen Box and Pallet have any equipment of their- • 

own to transport pallets? 

A Just t r a i l e r s only. They p u l l our t r a i l e r s . We have 

four flatbeds and one van. ' ' 

Q. And when, .for instance, Mr.. Hack provides transportation 

does he use your t r a i l e r s or his own t r a i l e r s ? 
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A I t a l l depends on who's loading. You know, i f we put 

the load on a certain t r a i l e r we don''t .know, " i f i t ' - s his 

t r a i l e r or our t r a i l e r . 

Q I n addition to Mr. Hack and whatever tractors you get 

from Mr-. Sieber, does anyone else dn ah i n t r a s t a t e basis now 

provide you with a t r a c t o r --Treen, y f mean?.' ' 

A Yes, they did. Mike Rhoades and Gerald Jones; they 

are permanently leased to us. 

Q And are they employees of Treen, or i s i t j u s t a lease 

arrangement? 

A I f they've got a lease they're on the p a y r o l l . 

Q Of Treen? 

A That's r i g h t . 

Q And since they are on. the pay r o l l do they get 

essentia l l y the f i r s t loads out of the f a c i l i t y ? 

A Right. 

Q- And you indicated that's maybe two times a month when 

those folks and Mr. Hack, between them, don't have enough 

equipment on a given day. In those cases Mr. Sieber i s 

providing you with an additional tractor? 

A That 1s r i g h t . 
i 

Q And has been doing so for how long, i f you know? 

A I'm thinking August of 1990, but I'-m not sure.. 

Q And i s that a f a i r l y regular s i t u a t i o n , that i s about 

twice a month, since August that that's occurred? 
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A I can't — I'd say about that, but J'm not sure. I f 

_ . <• ' \ ,f. '. . . 
I was up at. the', o f f i c e I could t e l l , you. I'didn't' used to 

'* - ;' ' - y ' ^ . y ' • a,/ J i r) 

keep track of that before,^but i n the l a s t .year and a half 

•or two years I've been keeping." track. . -> ' '* '/ '̂ 

Q Would i t be; correct, given your d i r e c t testimony, that 

you are pleased with the services of"'Robert Hack and- you w i l l 

continue to use him? 

A We've had some, you know, trouble, but I mean you're 

going to have that I think with anybody. 

Q And i f the Commission grants t h i s p a r t i c u l a r authority 

i s the order of service, that i s how you tender the loads to' 

your two employees and to Mr. Hack- and then Mr. Sieber, 

assuming nothing else changes that i s going to stay essentiality 

the same; i s that correct? ; 

A That's r i g h t . 

.Q Do you anticipate that the rate -at which your f r e i g h t 

moves w i l l change any i f t h i s p a r t i c u l a r authority i s 

granted? 

A I t shouldn't. Pretty much i f the fu e l , stays the same 

I think the rate , w i l l stay the same.. I f the f u e l goes' up 

i t has to go up; you know, they'd have to get more money. 

Q Other than the arrangement, whatever i t may be, t h a t 

Mr. Sieber has with Jay Fulkroad and Sons, have you i n the 

la s t eight months to a year had any .direct contact with 

Fulkroad? 
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A No. 

Q Did you use them p r i o r toil Mr.'.;Sieber Vs 'arrangement with 

them at a l l ? 

A No, we didn't. 

Q How does your arrangement work?. You c a l l Mati 

and say: on Tuesday I need one of your vehicles? 

Matt Sieber 

A Right. 

Q What do you expect to be d i f f e r e n t i f t h i s authority 

that you're appearing here f o r t h i s morning i s granted' 

from the .situation which you currently have? 

A I don't think there w i l l be anything d i f f e r e n t , except 

i t would be more lega l . Sieber should be able to make more 

money not having to pay Fulkroad f o r his r i g h t s . 

Q How — I'm sorry; you may have answered t h i s . What 

i s your position with Treen Box and Pallet? 

A Plant manager,. 

Q Are you an o f f i c e r of the corporation', i t s e l f ? 

A No, I'm not. 

Q And i s the -- the home o f f i c e , which I guess you said 

i s i n Bensalem --

A That's r i g h t . 

Q They are aware that you're here this, morning i n support 

of t h i s application? 

A Yes, they are. 

Q Thank you, Mr. Sheaffer. That's a l l I have. 
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CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. ZETTLEMOYER 

Q Mr. Sheaffer, j u s t a.-'cô uple f o l l o w - u ^ : p o i n t s . When 

you use Sieber do you pay;Mf.; Sieber d i r e c t l y / f o r his^ services 

A Yes, we do. 
•• -? • ft ..'*" ' r ' 

. / 'A • * , • k ^ •' 't 

Q . Have you ever asked Ramsey"'Trucking to' provide you w i t h 

i n t r a s t a t e service? 

A No. 

Q Why i s that? 

A. Because they r e j e c t e d me on the — we had t o be there 

the next day and -Hack Trucking refused t o take i t . Ramsey 

sai d i f they d e l i v e r e d i t a t 5:00 i n the morning they 

could take i t . At 11:00 they wouldn't take i t , and i t was 

an 11:00 d e l i v e r y . 

Q Where was t h a t going? 

A A l l i e d Chemical. • 

Q Where i s that? 

A Long I s l a n d C i t y . 

Q So t h a t was i n t e r s t a t e ; t h a t wasn't w i t h i n Pennsylvania? 

I s t h a t c orrect? 

A That's r i g h t . 

Q So you haven't asked them t o haul anything f o r you, j u s t 

w i t h i n Pennsylvania; i s t h a t c orrect? 

A That i s r i g h t . 

Q And you d i d n ' t contact Fulkroad- d i r e c t l y t o provide 
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you with service? 

A No. 

MR. ZETTLEMOYER: That's a l l the questions I have. 

r •• • '* 

MR. GRAF: I .have no redirect-. ' ' r - l \ / - - • "' . 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: The witness i s excused. 

(Witness' excused; ) . • -

MR. RADCLIFF: Your Honor, our next witness w i l l be 

Donald Sheaffer. • 
Whereupon, 

DONALD SHEAFFER 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. RADCLIFF: 

Q Mr. Sheaffer, you were .previously.sworn t h i s morning; 

i s that correct? 

A Yes. 

Q Sir, would you state your name for the record please? 

A Donald Sheaffer. 

Q And where do you reside? 

A R.D. 1, Mif f l i n t o w n , PA. 

Q And with what company are you a f f i l i a t e d ? 

A Perry Pal l e t . 

Q Are you a part owner i n that company? 

A Yes, I am. 

Q Is Perry Pallet incorporated? 
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, J , - . - • • f .* • 
Q What o f f i c e do you h o l d w i t h the scompanY?^ ^ "* 

A P res iden t . >* • - . . . . 

Q How long have you been-with Perry ** Pallet?.:"-', * 

A A l i t t l e over four years. 

Q Are you f a m i l i a r with the•transportation requirements 

of Perry Pallet? 

A Right. 

Q And i n what business i s Perry Pallet involved? 

A We manufacture new p a l l e t s . 

Q What i s the address of the manufacturing f a c i l i t y ? 

A R.D. 1, Box 62.0, Millerstown,, PA. 

Q And i s Millerstown i n Perry County? 

A Yes, i t is.. 

Q What are these p a l l e t s manufactured from? 

A. Wood. 

Q To what types of customers do you s e l l your pallets.; 

where are they shipped to? 

A A l l over. To the same points that was given, basically 

the same points as Treen because they are a l l manufactured 

for Treen. 

Q Who pays you fo r the p a l l e t s that you manufacture? 

A Treen. 

Q And who finds the customers that, the p a l l e t s are being 

shipped to? 

C O M M O N W E A L T H REPORTING COMPANY (717) 7 6 1 - 7 1 5 0 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

35 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

/ * 

55 

A Treen. 

Q Who pays the transportation charges* 'for ttie^ trucking 

company to move those pallets'? /;* ' .'/ ' ''/•< > 
A Treen pays me, and i pay;, whoever,:ma^ haul/vHack '.or".. 

whoever. , 

Q You heard the l i s t of points" that Robert stfeaffer gave 

as representative of Pennsylvania points?' 

A Yes, I did. 

Q Are you f a m i l i a r with the destinations of the shipments 

that move from M i l l e r s v i l l e for Perry Pallet? . 

A Yes, I do. 

Q And would those be the same representative destinations? 

A That and many more because we go a l l over. As he said, 

100 and some. 

Q How frequently do you have shipments from Millerstown 

to points i n Pennsyivania? 

A I would say every week. Maybe not quite half to. go • 

there, half Pennsylvania and half out. 

Q How many loads per week would that be? 

A Well, probably seven. 

Q And that's a t o t a l of fourteen loads a week then that 

you are shipping out? 

A Right. And that varies, you know. 

Q What trucking companies have you called i n the- past 

for transportation of the p a l l e t s to Pennsylvania points? 
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A' Hack and on one occasion-whenever -he couldnVt take the 

load then I had to get one of Treen?s: own truckers, to haul 

i t . 

Q Those were those two "leased, tr.ucks' the* employee's "tp'f 

Treen drove that Robert Sheaffer/spoke about? j f , 

A • Yes. 

Q Are you f a m i l i a r with the applicant, Matt Sieber? 

A Yes, I am.. 

Q Have you used his trucking service? 

A Yes, I did. 

Q And when you. needed to arrange movement of p a l l e t s i n • 

Pennsylvania i n the past few months have you called him fo r 

that service? 

A Yes., I did , l a s t month on one occasion when Hack 

couldn't provide me with the truck. 

Q And " l a s t month,", was: that December or January as l a s t 

month? 

A That was --

Q Now that we're a t the beginning of a new month, which 

were you r e f e r r i n g to? 

A That was 12-17, to be exact. 

Q What type of t r a i l e r s do your p a l l e t s move but on? 

A 95 percent on flatbeds, 48-footers. 

Q Does Mr. Sieber handle any i n t e r s t a t e . . t r a f f i c from your 

f a c i l i t y ? 
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A Not at t h i s time he hasn't,/no. 

" / . , 
Q I f t h i s application were approved' would you use Mr. • <• ' • 

Sieber's service for Pennsylvania d e l i v e r i e s ^ i n the future? 

./ ? 'A, '« • •"< 
A Yes, providing, you know7, Hack 'couldn'.t 'coyer them''all. 

v„f/ '- " -''•"•'»..•" v... • 

Q So you are going to use him as a back-up service? 

A Yeah, because we need that. ..' - ' : K ' - ''-3 ' 

Q Why do you say you need /a back-up service? 

A Because, l i k e I . say, these loads aire a l l scheduled, 

and "when you need, trucks you heed trucks, and i f he don't" 

have them I've got to f a l l back on somebody else to.haul them 

Q Has Mr. Sieber provided you with the type of service 

that you expect from a trucking company? 

A Yes, on that one occasion there. 

MR. RADCLIFF: I have no further questions of t h i s witness. 

He's available f o r cross-examination. 
CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. WALTER: 

Q Mr. Sheaffer, you, I take i t , listened to the testimony 

of your brother,. Robert, when we were t a l k i n g , 'he and I . 

To avoid being r e p e t i t i o u s , I had asked him about some of 

the points and the frequencies and so f o r t h ; i s i t f a i r to 

say that again when we're t a l k i n g about .the l i s t of points 

that they r e a l l y are coextensive and the frequency i s about 

the same since, as you've indicated,.a l o t of what's involved 

with Perry Pallet i s a Treen p a l l e t , i f you w i l l ? 
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A Yeah, we b u i l d for them and they basically" go to the 

same place, York. ^ J '•' ^ , > [•/ ] V 

Q When there i s a movement 'that you are involved with 

fo r Perry Pallet do you or "someone ̂ 'in. your^ ofJEice* call^ 'the 

carrier? 

A . Yeah, my secretary does; she calls'. 

Q And the c a l l i s n ' t made for someone for Treen or at 

Treen's location? 

A No, i t ' s made r i g h t there. 

Q And ult i m a t e l y when you receive the funds from Treen 

you pay the c a r r i e r ; that i s Perry Pallet does? 

A Yes, I do. 

Q You mentioned an occasion i n December when the 

equipment from Mr. Hack was not available. Let me run through 

a series of questions on that. Could you t e l l me what the 

date was again for that? 

A 12-17 was the one. 

Q 12-17, and do you know what the destination was for 

that movement? 

A I t went to New Jersey. 

Q Do you have, s i r , an instance that you r e c a l l when there 

was a movement to a point i n Pennsylvania w i t h i n the reasonably 

past when Mr. Hack was not able to provide the vehicle t o 

you? 

A Not i n Pennsylvania, but I had another instance i n 
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New Jersey, which happened l a s t sumrner. f%. 

i 4 

Q Do you happen to know on the '17th* of December how. many 

other loads, i f any, Mr. Hackj*would have been*; moving either 

f o r you or for Treen? 

A I would say that p a r t i c u l a r day he probably was moving 

two to three other ones besides that one. '• • ' 

Q And on at least t h i s one occasion i n December Mr. 

Sieber was able to provide you with the equipment that you 

needed? 

A Sure. 

Q And the pa l l e t s got to New Jersey, I assume, w i t h i n 

the appropriate time? 

A Yes, they did. 

Q And i n that .instance do you, i f you r e c a l l — tb pay-

Mr. Sieber did you pay Jay Fulkroad and .Sons,, or how did that 

work out? 

A I paid Mr. Sieber. 

Q And you r e a l l y , I take i t , did not inquire i n t o whatever 

arrangement he has with Fulkroad? 

A No, I didn't. 

Q As far as your relationship with the c a r r i e r s , that 

i s either with the employees of Treen who are: providing' some 

service or with Robert Hack or, for that matter, your 

relationship with Mr. Sieber, i f this- authority, i s granted 

what do you expect would change as a r e s u l t of the grant of 
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t h i s authority? -

A Well, what would-change mostly i s I would probably -

continue using Hack for a period; but going'back to the load 

last summer that he couldn,;"t/haridle:,vlfgive^It to. one^ofi 

Hack Treen's own trucks on a Friday, and Saturday, morning Mr. 

"is down there i n my face cursing me'out to no end why I'd 

give a load of p a l l e t s away, you know, to somebody else. 

And that's what I'm not going to put up with. As f a r as his 

boy and the trucking, yes, but nobody i s going to come down 

and t e l l me who to -- that's why we need other people to 

haul, so we can, you know, r e l y on somebody else. He 

couldn't cover the load; yet he come down there and flew a l l 

over me and called me everything under the sun, you, know.. 

I a i n ' t going to t e l l you what he-called me, but to t h i s day 

I haven't forgiven him, you know, so I ai n ' t going to t e l l 

you that he's going to get i t a l l . I t a l l depends on how 

the relationship goes. 

Q I understand that we a l l have personal relationships 

that sometimes aren't exactly what we'd l i k e them t o be, and 

sometimes they change. 

A. Rights ' 

Q But l e t me — how w i l l the granting of the'authority 

to MrJ Sieber change that? That's r e a l l y my question. 

A I n a case l i k e that I ' l l have somebody to back up, and 

that gives me more of a choice of who I want to haul i t . 
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Q Can't you use Mr. Sieber now? 

A Well 0 ^ • 

Q Aren't you i n fact using him now? 

' i
 J 

A .On one occasion, yes1. ^ K 

Q And i f you had more of those kind of loads you could 

"•'•r-.y' <'"";' • 
i n f a c t use him? 

* \ » '- * V ' -i 

A You're 100 percent r i g h t . But l e t me explain myself 

a l i t t l e b i t further. That load that was i n question was 

on Mr. Hack's t r a i l e r . We have two company trailers', too that, 

he p u l l s . And Treen drivers a l l have t r a i l e r s in. t h i s same 

pool. And that's what he jumped me about,- why that guy had 

the r i g h t to take his t r a i l e r and go down the road. You 

know", I don't f e e l he had a r i g h t because the t r a i l e r was 

i n the pool. Last month he took my company t r a i l e r and went 

to a pier and brought a load of. nails back to one of my 

competitors and never asked me nothing. The t r a i l e r set 

over a. day being unloaded. So I mean, l i k e I say, i t goes 

both ways. That's my feelings about i t . 

Q I think your brother indicated t h a t the t r a i l e r s 

were sort of interchanged, that you t r e a t them as i n t e r ­

changeable. 

A That's r i g h t . I'm ju s t saying nobody i s going to come 

down and di c t a t e to. you, shouldn't have the r i g h t to di c t a t e 

to me who i s going to haul my p a l l e t s . 

Q But you are the one. who c a l l s the c a r r i e r and chooses 
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the c a r r i e r , are you not? 

A That, i s r i g h t . I'm afraidv. to'^Oall 'ahybo'dy,* else. 

Q Thdnk you, Mr. Sheaffer; -That's a l l ri have. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 
? -J 

'V) v H 
BY MR. ZETTLEMOYER: 

Q Just one or two questions^ MrJ' Scheaffer* Have you 

ever called Gary L. Ramsey Trucking to provide service for 

you? 

A On the one occasion. . •' . 

Q To provide i n t r a s t a t e service f o r you? 

A No, that was the same load that went to Jersey. 

Q And you haven't had occasion to .call him to see i f they 

were able to. provide you. with service w i t h i n Pennsylvania? 

A That's r i g h t . 

Can I say something else? . 

Q Sure. 

A That when you do c a l l up to Hack's you're c a l l i n g the 

garage, and some mechanic answers the phone and you cannot 

get no answer u n t i l l a t e r on that afternoon;, they-have no 

dispatcher, and evidently nobody to keep records, because i f 

you need a truck at the s p i r i t of the moment there's nobody 

to give you that decision whether they can give you three 

tomorrow or two. I f e e l they should, be able to t e l l .you a. 

l i t t l e b i t , maybe hot r i g h t down to the truck, but you 

would know how to run your business. I f you need a truck 
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tomorrow and you c a l l and,give .them t h r e e , you know-there's 
. r 

nobody t o -- and t h a t ' s probably where - I 'cl ̂ use Sieber 
- ' i ^ 

because i f I c a l l a t dinnertime^ which happens, and I need 

a t r u c k , then I ' d have to'-have'somebody else, t o f l l T . i n . 

And t h a t ' s what happened i n t h i s case. 

MR. WALTER: • Let me j u s t f o l l o w up oh'that a l i t t l e b i t 

i f I may, Your Honor. 

FURTHER CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. WALTER: 

Q I understand what you're saying, Mr. Sheaffer, but 

i s n ' t i t your testimony t h a t i n f a c t you have been g e t t i n g 

the service t h a t you need from Mr. Hack? That seemed a 

l i t t l e i n c o n s i s t e n t . 

A Yeah, he's doing an 80 percent good j o b ; t h a t ' s what 

I'm saying. But there's some improvements t h a t should be' 

-- could be made. 

MR. WALTER: I'm so r r y . 

MR. ZETTLEMOYER: I t h i n k t h a t ' s a l l the questions I have, 

Your Honor. 

MR. RADCLIFF: I have nothing f u r t h e r . May t h i s witness 

be excused. Your Honor? 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: Yes. 

(Witness excused.) 

MR. RADCLIFF: I have .another witness who w i l l be 

very b r i e f . I ' d l i k e t o put h i s testimony on before we 
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consider a lunch break. Your Honor? 

Roy Weaver. 
I 1 -

Your Honor, Mr. Weaver was' riot previously:/sworn, and he 

would l i k e t o a f f i r m h i s testimony A ; 

Whereupon, 
v . 

ROY WEAVER-

having. duly af firmed,-' t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

MR. WEAVER: What was that? 

MR. RADCLIFF: You have t o say yes. He asked i f you, 

a f f i r m e d t h a t your testimony would be t r u e and c o r r e c t . 

MR. WEAVER: Yes. 

DIRECT EXAMINATION ' 

" BY MR. RADCLIFF: 

Q Would you s t a t e your name f o r the record please? 

A Roy Weaver.. 

Q Y o u ' l l have t o speak up a l i t t l e b i t so. t h a t the-other 

counsel can .hear you. They need t o hear you and the Judge 

needs t o hear you up th e r e , Mr. Weaver. 

A Roy Weaver.. 

Q Mr." Weaver, where do you reside? 

A Beaver Springs, Pennsylvania. . . 

Q And have you been irivoived" i n the p a l l e t business f o r 

some time? ' 

A Yes. 

Q Are you c u r r e n t l y manufacturing p a l l e t s ? 
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A NO. '\ • y\ 

Q Have you formed a company ••at / this time? . ' .. 

A Yes. 

Q What i s the name of your company? y . ' /. - -» 

A J&M Pallet . , r -1 4. o^. . 
* • ,' • ' 1 i; 

/ 'i-v • f • 

. Q When w i l l J&M Pallet begin operations i n manufacturing 

pallets? •'/ 

A Hopefully, i n '91. 

Q Are you the only owner of that company? 

A Yes. 

Q When were you l a s t involved i n the p a l l e t business? 

A In 1989. 

Q And what did you do with that company? 

A Sold i t . 

Q What steps has J&M Pallet taken towards getting ready 

to manufacture p a l l e t s i n the future? 

A Well, b u i l t the shop and bought 80 percent -of the 

equipment. 

Q Where i s the shop located? 

A .R.D. 1, Miffli n t o w n . 

Q And i s that ih. Juniata County? 

A Yes. 

Q When you say you have purchased the equipment, are you 

t a l k i n g about the saws and the nailers that are necessary? 

A Yes.. 
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Q How many employees do you expect to have i n - t h i s 

company? 
if' 

A. Maybe none. I have //some /children. It''might be a • ,\ > ;.- ' • * '-T " '''.; • '.. • •' 
family a f f a i r , and maybe one.'br two., ..but I^don' t know- / 

yet for sure. . 

Q I t w i l l be two people or so from your own family that 

w i l l --

A Yes.. 

Q -- be manufacturing the p a l l e t s . 

A Yes. 

Q How many p a l l e t s per week -- or how many truckloads 

per week would you manufacture at t h i s f a c i l i t y ? 

A From one to two. 

Q One to two what? 

A Truckloads. 

Q And how w i l l you locate customers to purchase those 

pallets? 

A I deal through brokers. 

Q Is t h i s the manner that your business has taken i n the 

past when you owned a p a l l e t company? 

A Yes. I might do business with them. 

Q Who are the brokers that you've worked through i n the 

past? 

A Remmy Wood Products, Robison P a l l e t , Acme Pallet,. 

Albany P a l l e t , Stroudsburg P a l l e t . 
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Q And these people f i n d the customers f o r the-pallets?. 

A Yes. 

Q And how are the pallets- moved from yout f a c i l i t y to 

the customers? ^ J ,* " ̂ »', ̂  : ,, < * 

A Flatbed t r a i l e r . 

Q Who c a l l s the trucking company? 

A I do. 

Q Who pays for the trucking? 

A I do . 

Q Are you f a m i l i a r with the applicant, Mr. Sieber? 

A Yes. 

Q And you know that he has trucks available to perform 

t h i s service? 

A Yes. 

Q Later t h i s year when you begin manufacturing p a l l e t s 

would i t be of benefit to your company to have his services 

available f o r transportation? 

A I've considered him pr e t t y highly. 

Q And would you use his service i f i t were available? 

A I f nothing else turns up, yes. 

Q How many loads of p a l l e t s to Pennsylvania per week would 

you expect to be shipping -- or per month or per year?• 

A Maybe one or two- a month. 

MR. RADCLIFF: I have no fu r t h e r questions o f . t h i s witness. 

He's available f o r cross-examination, Your Honor. 
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BY MR. WALTER': 

Q 

A Yes. 

CROS S-EXAMINATION; 

Mr. Weaver, do you know Robert Hack as w e l l ? . 

Q And i n your former b u s i n e s s ^ d i d ' y o u - u t i l i z e .his. 

t r a n s p o r t a t i o n service? 

A I t might have happened once or twice i n e i g h t years. 

Q And would you a n t i c i p a t e l o o k i n g i n t o h i s services as 

w e l l when the new J&M': P a l l e t s s t a r t s up? 

A I've thought of i t . That's about i t . 

MR. WALTER: That's a l l I have. Your Honor. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. ZETTLEMOYER: 

Q Mr. Weaver, do you have any experience w i t h any other 

• c a r r i e r s besides Hack and Sieber? 

A Yes. 

Q T e l l me who t h a t i s please. 

A B&G Trucking, Garrison Trucking; t h e r e ' s a couple more 

I can't t h i n k o f . 

Q Are you f a m i l i a r w i t h Ramsey Trucking a t a l l ? 

A Just from what I hear. 

Q Do you expect t o contact any of those people t o see 

i f they can meet your t r u c k i n g needs? 

A The l i t t l e volume I ' l l do, I probably won't. 

Q You won't contact them t o see i f they can provide you 
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with better service or less expensive service? 
. " " ' • ( ' / 
/f • . / ' . J"?,"''' 

.A I have already talked to him - abputi\itV'onceV5;..or. they 

have to me. -j ' \ 

Q .B&G and Garrison have talked vto ,you? •>." / ; "• • /> 

A No, Ramsey. . , ^ , ̂  . , 

Q So you are f a m i l i a r with them? 

A Ye's. 

MR. ZETTLEMOYER: I think that's a l l the questions I have. 

Your Honor. 

MR. RADCLIFF: I have no questions, Your Honor. May t h i s 

witness be excused? 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: Yes, go ahead. 

(Witness excused.) 

MR. RADCLIFF: I would request a lunch break at t h i s point. 

We have s t i l l three or four 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: Let's go o f f the record. 

(Discussion off. the record.) 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: On the record. 

We w i l l adjourn u n t i l ' 1:00. 

(Whereupon, at 12:10 p.m. the hearing was adjourned, to 

be reconvened at 1:00 p.m. t h i s same day.) 
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AFTERNOON SESSION 

' --(ri'rs p.rn.-J 

JUDGE BANZHOFF.: A l l r i ' ^ h t ' . ' .-. - •.; . : 

MR. GRAF: I c a l l M r . R a n d a l l / P e l l m a n . " 

W h e r e u p o n , 

RANDALL PELLMAN 

V 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. GRAF: 

Q Would you give us your name and home address? 

A My name i s Randy. Pellman. 

<3 Would you speak a l i t t l e louder. I t ' s hard to hear 

here. 

A R.D. 1, M c A l i s t e r v i l l e . 

Q And what i s the name of your company? 

A The company's name i s Truss-Tech. 

Q And what i s i t s address? 

A 504 Railroad Avenue, M i f f l i n , Pennsylvania. 

Q What county i s M i f f l i n in? 

A Juniata County. 

Q What i s your capacity with Truss-Tech, Incorporated? 

A We're hot incorporated. 

Q Just Truss-Tech? 

A That's correct. I'm' the manager. 

Q And as such, are you f a m i l i a r with the transportation 
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reguirements of your company? T ') 

" A Yes. I schedule everything...'j".^ ' ^ ». , 

Q What does your company 'manufacture? ^ ' ..( . ^ . 

A Wooden roof trusses X ̂  ' ' - ' • 1 * •'' " • V. ; ' 

Q And do you ship them beyond- Pennsylvania, as-.well as 

wi t h i n Pennsylvania? ^ 

A Yes, both.- : " 

Q What is* the difference percentagewise; how many go 

beyond Pennsylvania and how many w i t h i n Pennsylvania? 

A I'd say-95 between 95 and 98 percent w i t h i n 

Pennsylvania, and j u s t a very l i t t l e out of Pennsylvania. 

Q And to what type of customers do you s e l l these 

trusses? 

A Contractors and also building suppliers. 

Q Building suppliers? 

A Yes. . 

Q Who have you used for your Pennsylvania t r a f f i c ? 

A Matt and also Charles Ryan Trucking. 

Q Who has handled the bulk of the t r a f f i c ? 

A Matt Sieber.. 

Q Have you used Sieber f o r beyond Pennsylvania t r a f f i c ? 

A Yes, I have'. 

Q Have you ever had any dealings with' Robert G. Hack? 

A We t r i e d to get Mr. Hack to' haul some trusses f o r us her|e 

l a s t year. I contacted him roughly f i v e or six times f o r 
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delivery, and we got no response' back from him. -The phone • 

calls didn't get returned, so V just,.had to/rely on somebody 

else at the time. ^ 

Q Didn't he ever t e l l you-"he didnVt have 'the-.authori-ty 

to haul? >'. , 1 v i 

A No. 

Q Did you ever c a l l on Ramsey Trucking? 

A Yes. We had called"them' probably four of f i v e times 

for some deliveries we needed made, but they didn't have --

they weren't — I guess they were too busy at the time to 

do deliveries for us. . ~ 

Q Did they t e l l you that they didn't have the authority 

to haul for you? 

A No. 

Q Did you have any trouble with the Ryan company? 

A No. I j u s t got that. At the end there — I shouldn't 

say that. At f i r s t we didn't, but near the end he started 

dealing more with Agway and we sort of got put on the back 

burner, and that did create a problem then as fa r as 

de l i v e r i e s , and then I f i n a l l y got hold of Matt. 

Q When was that? 

A I'm going to. guess i n August of '90. 

Q What points have you shipped to? 

A Mechanicsburg, to Camp H i l l , C a r l i s l e , D illsburg, 

Harrisburg, State College, and a few more, here and there. 
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That's the bigger ones. 

' ' ( ' l ' 

Q How many of those points does'he' serve you 'for? -

He primarily runs them' al'l for ^us.. ' ^ . I K 
. •-, • •« :- " y:t.' *'•}.' > i / • 

V. h v, ' ^ 4 .t w i " ' ; ̂  How has his servine hp'̂ n? r ' ' •. *" - • 
Q How has his service'been? 

A Very good. 

Q Have you used him beyond Pennsylvania? 

A Yeah. He goes intoMcKenny, Vi r g i n i a , and Wakefield., 

V i r g i n i a to pick up lumber for us. We use southern yellow 

pine i n our product, and two of the m i l l s I use are i n 

V i r g i n i a , and he runs i n t o there and picks up the lumber for 

us. . . . . 

Q Have you used him for the .finished roof trusses to 

points i n i n t e r s t a t e commerce? 

A No, I haven't had a chance to with him yet. I haven't 

had the chance. 

Q Do you think you need the a v a i l a b i l i t y of Sieber 

Trucking's services? 

A Yes, very .much. .We aren' t equipped for our truss --

We have1 two t r a i l e r s and one tr a c t o r at the moment with a 

crane on i t , but our longest t r a i l e r i s only 37 feet, which 

l i m i t s us i h length f o r trusses. We do construct anywhere 

from 45 to 65 foot trusses which we can't haul, and we've 

used him for a l l these products. 

Q For the over-lengths? 

A Yes, that are too long for our t r a i l e r s . 
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Q How many loads has t h i s been -on;the" average?" 
; f \ " v / ' 

A I t ' s a seasonal wood trusses^ is''a"'seaso'nal 

•' Y ' * r '\ 
business , but d u r i n g the main t ime, , - the .main f r ame- t ime , -'. 

\ '''/ / ^ \ * •? '•' ' '< ' I'' ' 
that 's the summer and falM -months', 'arici we -'could'use' them 

two -- a couple, two, three times .a'*week'."'̂  • . ' i. 

Q Is i t necessary for you to have t h i s service continue? 

A Yes, very much. 

Q And w i l l you continue to use him? 

' A Yes. 

MR. GRAF: I have no further questions.. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION- . 

-BY MR. WALTER: ' ' 

Q Mr. Pellman, from your f a c i l i t y at M i f f l i n do you ship 

only wooden roof trusses? 

A Yes. 

Q And you are currently using Mr. Sieber's services? 

A Yes. 

Q And you or someone i n your o f f i c e c a l l s him and: asks 

him to provide the service when you need i t ? 

A Yes, I personally c a l l . 

Q And do you -- and by "you" I. guess I mean Truss-Tech 

-- pay him'for the service rather than paying somebody else?' 

A That's correct. 

Q DO you ship either- p a l l e t s or lumber outbound from your 

f a c i l i t y at Truss-Tech? 
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A No, i t ' s not p a l l e t s . It's',sort of .the reverse of the 

normal shipment. 

Q You only ship roof trusses? 

A Right. 

MR. WALTER: That's a l l I have. .Thank, -youw , 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. ZETTLEMOYER: 

Q ' I think you said that the loads are — 

MR. GRAF: I'm sorry; I didn't hear you. 

MR. ZETTLEMOYER: I'11 t r y to speak up. 

BY MR. ZETTLEMOYER: 

Q I think you said-that the loads are over lengthwise; 

i s that correct? 1 

A Yeah. • 

Q Maybe I'm not r e f e r r i n g to that c o r r e c t l y . 

A They are too long. Our longest t r a i l e r i s 37 foot, 

so with the t a i l s f o r the trusses we can haul maybe a 

35-foot -- I'd say about a 40 or 42-foot, truss, and we'll 

leave maybe eight to ten feet out over, depending on- the. 

s p l i c i n g on our bottqnv part so i t doesn't sag too much. 

But over that, over 45 feet, we use — we have him haul our 

trusses for us. 

Q Are those loads that need special permits? 

A Some do; some don't, depending on the width. The 

width i s the biggest problem. 
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Q Does your hauler get special-;permi'ts i f he needs them? 

A I do. 

Q - You do? • 

A Yes. , 1-

Q You-do get them every time. ?ypu ..need, them? • i 

A Yes. 

MR. ZETTLEMOYER: I believe' that's a l l the questions I 

have. 

MR. GRAF: I have no red i r e c t . 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: The witness i s excused. 

(Witness excused.) 

MR. RADCLIFF: Your Honor, I w i l l c a l l Dan Wingert. 

Your Honor/ Mr. Wingert has not been previously sworn, 

and he w i l l a f f i r m his testimony also. 

Whereupon, 

DANIEL WINGERT 

having duly affirmed, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. RADCLIFF: 

Q Would you state your name for the record please? 

A Daniel Wingert. 

Q Where do you reside? 

A R.D. 2, M c A l i s t e r v i l l e . 

Q Do you own a company that makes wood products.? 

A Yes , .1 do 
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Q What's the name of your company? •' ' 

A Oakland Pallet Company. •*< ' ^ . 

Q And you a partner i r i that company? '•"> ',' .•>' f -• ' . 
A • Yes. v- - v't ^ '•i'--

Q Where i s the company' s f a c i l i t y ' located?'••v', . ̂  

A R.D. 2, M c A l l i s t e r v i l l e . 

Q Is that i n Juniata County? . 

A Yes. 

Q What product do you make at that company? 

A Wooden p a l l e t s . 

Q How many truckloads of p a l l e t s do you make per week? 

A Oh", probably six or seven. 

Q And those six or seven truckloads of p a l l e t s , where 

are they shipped to from your f a c i l i t y ? 

A To New Jersey and Pennsylvania. 

Q Within Pennsylvania can you name some representative 

destination points for the transportation of those pallets? 

A Harrisburg, York, New Kensington. 

Q Who pays f o r the transportation of the pallets? 

A That i s usually figured i n with the p a l l e t s so the 

broker would r e a l l y pay that, but I usually give the man a 

check. 

Q You give the check -to the trucking company? 

A . Yes. 

Q And do you use a p a l l e t broker to f i n d your customers; 
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i s that how you l i n e up customers?-

A Yes. 

th 

Q Did you hear the testimony, of . a-.couple-, of witnesses 
: ' •. • !l a • I• \' \ • !/.>-' 

is morning who talked about-usfng*pallet brokers?*'•• ' c!' 

A Yes. i • / . 

Q Do you operate i n a similar manner to the way that they 

operate? 

A Yes. • • * ' ' • 

Q Who are some of the p a l l e t brokers that you have worked 

with? 

A Acme Pa l l e t , Treen 'Pallets, Albany P a l l e t , Woodville. 

Q And when you have p a l l e t s to be transported who c a l l s 

the trucking company to arrange for that?' 

A I do. 

Q What trucking companies- are'you presently using f o r 

your service? 

A Dave Zimmerman's Trucking. 

Q Are you f a m i l i a r with Ramsey Trucking?-

A Yes, they get my extra loads. 

Q How long have you been using Ramsey for- transportation 

of p a l l e t s to points i n Pennsylvania? 

A I'd say probably 1988. 

Q How long have you been using Zimmerman for transportation 

of p a l l e t s to points i n Pennsylvania? 

A Since October of '84. 
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Q When you c a l l Ramsey f o r service how do they respond? 

A F a i r . 

Q Why do you say "Fair"?* 

A Well, sometimes they, c a l l me lahdJ they'Vay: ̂ 1/don'-'t know 

f o r sure.; I ' l l l e t you know a l - i t t - l e { b i t * later.-; Which i s 

okay, I guess. i 1 

Q .Do they take the loads when you want them t o move t o 

your customers? 

A Sometimes. Sometimes I t h i n k they get somebody else, 

t o take them f o r them too. 

Q When you c a l l Ramsey f o r service do you know what 

t r u c k i n g company i s going t o respond t o handle' t h a t f o r you? 

A No. Usually Ramsey's come' up w i t h the t r u c k . 

Q You say sometimes someone else does? 

A Very seldom. I t h i n k they come out w i t h the t r a i l e r s 

and then they get somebody to take the load f o r them. 

Q Have you used Matt Sieber f o r t r a n s p o r t a t i o n of p a l l e t s 

i n Pennsylvania? . 

A No. 

Q Do you want t o have his' service a v a i l a b l e f o r you? 

A Yes, i t would be nice. 

Q And i f t h a t service were a v a i l a b l e , would you use i t ? 

A As a back-up s e r v i c e , I would. 

Q I n a d d i t i o n t o the three p o i n t s t h a t you named, 

Harrisburg, York and New Kensi'ng.ton,, . are there other p o i n t s 
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i n Pennsylvania to which you regularly ship pallets? 

.many .loads, a week dô .you..hay,e to, Pennsylvania 

A Very seldom. 

Q About how .i 

points? 

A Probably one a week. 

MR. RADCLIFF: I have no further questions. The witness 

i s available for cross-examination. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. WALTER: 

Q Mr. Wingert, have you ever contacted Robert Hack? 

A Yes. 

Q Has he i n the past provided'any trucking service for 

you? 

A Yes-. 

Q I s Mr. Hack perhaps one of the people who sometimes 

shows up when yoii c a l l Ramsey, or i s i t somebody you .are 

not f a m i l i a r with? 

A There's never anybody I'm.not f a m i l i a r w i th, but I 

think Hack did come out there. That was when Carol said 

she couldn't take i t . 

Q You don't have a need to regularly c a l l Mr. Hack though? 

A No. I , gave him a chance to haul my loads one time, 

and he called me and he said: get somebody else to haul your 

p a l l e t s . He said: I don't have time to do i t . So I got 

Carol Ramsey to take i t . But i t would s t i l l be nice i f I 

C O M M O N W E A L T H REPORTING COMPANY (717) 7 6 1 - 7 1 5 0 



81 

1 

2 

'3 

• 4 

5 

6 

• 7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

had a back-up fo r her. ' / • •" *; 

Q Thank you, Mr. Wingert. ^'Thaf's' all1! '-have,.'-

CROSS-EXAMINATION r 

BY MR. ZETTLEMOYER: 

Q I f I understand you correc,tly'> Mr:t wingert; .when you 
• : • \ I, 

c a l l Ramsey Trucking f o r service, they either provide i t with 

t h e i r own vehicles or see that you have service from someone 

else? 

A True. 

Q Isn't that correct? 

A True. 

Q Are they able to. handle a l l your loads r i g h t now? 

A I have Dave Zimmerman haul my p a l l e t s f i v e days a week-. 

Q So Ramsey i s sort of a back-up; i s that correct? 

A -That's true. 

Q And they are able to meet your needs r i g h t now; i s n ' t 

that correct? 

A Yes. 

Q Thank you. I'have no further questions. 

MR. RADCLIFF: I have no follow-on questions.. May t h i s 

witness be excused. Your Honor? 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: The witness i s excused. 

(Witness excused.) 

MR. RADCLIFF: Thank you, Mr. Wingert. 

MR. GRAF: Mrs. Becker; I would l i k e to r e c a l l , her please 
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for a few questions. '•' * / } 

You are still under oath. >» '; \ 

Whereupon, ^ 
' \ . ' •-•> i " r • 

JILL-A; BECKER-* ^ ' '> - ̂  i-
•' 4-

having previously been- duly sworn;' t e s t i f ied-'^f urther as' 

follows: 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. GRAF 

Q You are s t i l l under oath. 

A Yes. 

Q You were asked e a r l i e r whether you would use 

Ramsey, I believe. 

A Yes, I was. 

Q Are you s t i l l using Ramsey? 

A No. 

Q Why not? 

A I terminated t h e i r lease whenever I got hold of Matt 

Sieber to do my trucking, because of the problem I had with 

them i n the past that I discussed e a r l i e r . I called --

according to the lease, I had 60 days to c a l l them and n o t i f y 

them about terminating the lease, and I did that. And they 

sent me a l e t t e r from an attorney that said that they only 

had to give me 30 days,. And then Steve, Carol Ramsey's son, 

called me up and said: w e l l , we r e a l l y only have to give you 

15 days. And so we made our arrangements whereas I wouldn't 
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give any more loads to them u n t i l .Matt came i n t o e f f e c t , 

*•,''•-', ̂ <• .. 
which was 30 days before the lease was actually'up. At that 

.r :' > . • rr 
time I asked Carol -- I said: now i f 1 - t h i s .thing ^with .Matt. 

^ • . -y j . ; v.- • ' 
doesn't work out, you know"if I need you for extra hauling 

or whatever w i l l you handle my loads';^, w i l l ":yo'u take "some 

loads for me? 

No, I'm not going to take anything mOre out of t h i s shop, 

she goes. 

Q So you couldn't use her now i f you wanted to? 

A No, unless her feelings 'have changed a l o t , but I 

don't r e a l l y f e e l as though I should ask her after she t o l d 

me that. 

Q How many p a l l e t companies are there i n your area? 

A We figured i t out that w i t h i n the three-county area 

that we're t a l k i n g about, Perry, M i f f l i n and Juniata County, 

there's about -- at least 31 shops, plus there's more going 

i n . Even one stretch of road, i t was j u s t Rock-land Pallet 

and myself, and j u s t t h i s year Ray Weaver came i n and Dan 

Wingert's brother i s building a p a l l e t shop- r i g h t next door 

also, and that's w i t h i n a block area. Now I haven't had a 

count since then, but I know at the time I did a presentation 

on i t there were 31 shops w i t h i n that three-county region.• 

Q' Thank you. Those are a l l . t h e questions I have. 

MR. WALTER: I don't have any. •' C O M M O N W E A L T H REPORTING COMPANY (7.17) 7 6 1 - 7 1 5 0 
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MR. ZETTLEMOYER : W e l l , . l e t me ask j a./guestion or two,. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION1 

BY MR. ZETTLEMOYER: 
i . 

Q Are you a spokesman'for a l l the'pallet shops' i r i 'the 

area? 

A No, I'm not. I'm a spokesman f o r Ridge View Pallets. 

Q Who wrote the l e t t e r t e l l i n g you that you had --

A Carol Ramsey. 

Q From the lease or the contract you had with her to 

A From • 

Q • -- transport your pallets-; is- that correct? 

A That's r i g h t . In the lease — I have the lease ,agreemen|t 

here also. I t says that I'm supposed to give the party --

either party given 60 days notice that the lease w i l l be 

terminated. On May — Friday, May 4th, I . guess i t was, I 

gave Steve notice that I was terminating the lease, and then 

further down i n the l e t t e r i t says: a f t e r t a l k i n g to our 

attorney i n Harrisburg, he t o l d us 30 days' notice w i l l be 

given to you i n w r i t i n g . As of June' 2nd, 1990 we w i l l no 

longer be responsible for delivery of your p a l l e t s . 

Q You gave notice f i r s t ; i s that correct?-

A I gave a 60-day notice. I was under the impression 

that they would, handle my pa l l e t s u n t i l July 17th — or 

July 4.th. Whenever I gave them that they said: we'll get 

back to you. And then they t o l d me the 30 days was a l l they 
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l e g a l l y needed, but I didn't know "that.,'' / /' 

• Q I f they had authority to 'provide you with 'service, 

then you could give them loads i f ,-you -wanted,, to;,* i s .that-, 
';. " " • J "-J . .Y L r ; -..r '' 

correct? 

MR. GRAF: You could give them/what? '\'• i 

BY MR. ZETTLEMOYER: 

Q Loads i f she wanted to . 

A Why would I go to her and ask her for service whenever 

she t o l d me she would no longer take any more pallets? 

MR. ZETTLEMOYER: I havei nothing f u r t h e r . 

MR. GRAF: I have nothing f u r t h e r . 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: The witness i s excused. 

(Witness excused.) 

MR. GRAF: I would rest. That's i t . 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: A l l r i g h t , l e t ' s go o f f the record. 

(Discussion o f f the record.) 

JUDGE BANZHOFF: Let's go back on the record. 

I t ' s been suggested that counsel contact the scheduling 

offic e , f o r hearing dates for protestants, and proceed oh that 

basis. 

This hearing i s concluded. 

(Whereupon, at 1:35 p.m. the hearing was adjourned, to 

be reconvened at a time and place to be set by the 

Pennsylvania Public U t i l i t y Commission.) 
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C E R T I . E- 'I C A T E 
1 . i 

I hereby c e r t i f y , as the stenographic r e p o r t e r 

t h a t the foregoing proceedings>were r e p o r t e d stenographic'ally 

by me, and t h e r e a f t e r reduced t o t y p e w r i t i n g by me or under 

my d i r e c t i o n ; and t h a t t h i s t r a r i s p r r p t , i s ^ a .true and accurate 

record t o the best of my a b i l i t y . . 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC 

BY: (jf ' t .MsL -JIJU*^ 
P h y l l i s Glass 
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